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STATE FORESTS

Culture Of Trees
In Maryland

NEED OF MANAGEMENT

What Maryland Will Do

For Owners of Woodland

SAFETY ON RAILROADS

New Law Went Into Effect

On Last Wednesday

RAILROADS ARE AGAINST THE ACT

Companies Say It Will Cost $20,000,000

A Year If Enforced.—Legislation

Enacted One Year Ago.—Regu-

lates the Hours of Work.

The law which went into effect last
KIND OF ASSISTANCE OFFERED Wednesday that regulates the hours of

service of railroad employees, and which

the railroad companies

them $20,000,000 a year

reads in part as follows :

That it shall be unlawful for any com-

mon carrier, its officers or agents, sub-

ject to this act, to require or permit

any employee subject to this act to be

or remain on duty for a longer period

than sixteen consecutive hours, and

whenever any such employee of such

common carrier shall have been con-

tinuously on duty for sixteen hours he

shall be relieved and not required or

permitted again to go on duty until he

has had at least ten consecutive hours

off duty; and no such employee who

has been on duty sixteen hours in the

aggregate in any twenty-four-hour

period shall be required or permitted

to continue or again go on duty without

having had at least eight consecutive

hours off duty; Provided, That no op-

erator, train dispatcher, or other em-

ployee who has by the use of the tele-

graph or telephone despa tches, reports,

transmits, receives, or delivers orders

pertaining to or affecting train move-

ments shall be required or permitted to

be or remain oil duty for a longer

period than nine hours in any twenty-

four-hour period in all towers, offices,

places and stations continuously operated
night and day, nor for a longer period

than thirteen hours in all towers offices,

places and stations operated only during

the daytime, except in cases of emer-

gency, when the employees named in

this proviso may be permitted to be

and remain on duty for four additional

hours in a twenty-four-hour period on

not exceeding three days in any week:

Provided, further, etc.

Practical Aid For Any Land Owner

Given Upon Application.—No

Charge For Service of Forester

Except Travelling Expenses

and Keep.

An act was passed by the Legislature

(Acts of 1906, Chapter 294) "To estab-

lish a State Board of Forestry and to

promote forest interests and arboricul-

ture in the State. This Act provides,

in Section 4, that the State Forester

shall, upon request, and whenever it

seems advisable, co-operate with the

owners of woodlands and those wishing

to plant forest trees, by the suggestion

and preparation of plans for forest man-

agement and protection.

It is estimated that about 40 per cent.

of the land area of the State is in wood-

land or brush. An area sufficient not

only to furnish all the timber and wood

we need, but to leave some for export. As

it is we have cut nearly all of the first

growth and because of neglect and Un-

wise management, our forests are un-

able to supply our needs and we are

obliged to import at high prices the

lumber for our buildings, and that, too,

in a wooded country.
The farmers of the State own by far

the largest share of the woodlands, so

it is with them that our forestry prob-

lems largely rest. On almost every

farm is a woodlot, varying in the size

from a few acres to a hundred or more.

It is almost invariably the case that the

woodlands are too stony, hilly sterile

or swampy for anything but trees, and

and for that reason this part of the

farm is largely neglected.

In our farm management we study

and plan how we can make every acre,

yes, every rod, of the plow lands pro-

duce the best results, and we are con-

stantly getting better results. Unfortu-

nately, the planning usually stops at

the edge of the woods. Every farmer

must have fuel, fence posts, construc-

tion material, and it helps the farm fi-

nances materially to have saw-logs, ties

and poles for the market—a market

that is constantly making greater de-

mands and better prices. Can this be

done with an abused woodlot on poor

land? Yes, and with far less trouble

than an equal area of cultivated land

demands, only the same standards must

be maintained in each case. The extent

of the past abuse will largely determine

the length of time that will be required

to bring the woodlands back to their

highest capacity of yield, and a well-

planned system must be followed con-

sistently to get the best results.

Any land owner of the State may ap-

ply to the State Forester for an exami-

nation of his woodlands, with a view to

introducing improved forest manage-

ment. At the first opportunity the

State Forester will make the examina-

tion, having previously arranged with

(Continued on page 8.)

MINE SAFEGUARDS DEFICIENT

French Investigator So Reports Con-

cerning American Mines. —Visited

Monongah, W. V.

Returning from the United States

where he was sent by the Government

to investigate the numerous coal mining

disasters of that country, M. Taffanel

has reported that the arrangements

for safeguarding the lives of workers

in American mines are of a most doubt-

ful character. He declares that the

conditions in French mines are superior.

The Taffanel mission was made in

connection with the establishment,

under the direction of M. Taffanel, of

a. special Governmental station at
Lieven to make a study of inflammable
substances present in the chambers of

mines and which endanger the lives of

the miners by explosions. The station

has been in operation since the great
Courrieres coal mine disaster in 1906
when over 1200 miners lost their lives.
M. Taffanel made a special study of

the causes of the explosion at the

Monongah mine in West Virginia,

where about 400 miners were killed.

say will cost
if enforced,

NEW YORK'S DISTRICT ATTORNEY

One Time Stimulator of Reform is

Now Charged With Official Inertia,

Timidity and Evasion.

William Travers Jerome, district
attorney of New York County, says the

Boston Transcript, continues some-

thing of •an enigma. He has been one

of the most powerful factors in arous-

ing the best citizenship in behalf of

reformed government in the greater

city. By independent political methods

he won public confidence and support to
a marvellous degree; yet now some of

his strongest supporters demand his

removal at the hands of the governor.

Ever since his re-election to his present

position criticism ha pursued him.

He has been charged with official
inertia, with timidity, with the evasion

of unpleasant responsibilities. But if
he has not been active in prosecutions
to the extent that many desired, he has

been fertile in defence of his own acts.

There is personal interest back of this
demand for his removal, and there may
be something better entitled to con-
sideration. One thing is certain. He

is in no danger of being ousted through

a snap judgment. The governor does

not do things in that way.

To Establish Post Offices Aboard Ship

Full post-office facilities for enlisted

men and officers will be provided on all

war ships hereafter, if a provision in

the post-office appropriation bill, is en-

acted into law. The bill authorizes

commanders of naval vessels to detail
enlisted men as mail clerks. Enlisted
men so detailed will be responsible to
the Post-Office Department.

The Canadian Pacific Road from
Arcola to Regina, Saskatchewan, a dis-
tance of 75 miles, is a perfectly straight

line from. terminal to terminal. An-

other straight line is on the New South

Wales government railway, 126 miles

long. The Canadian National Trans-
continental Road has a straight stretch

of 120 miles.

It is computed that about 14,000

words were sent over the Atlantic on

the opening day of the wireless tele-

graph service from the United King-

dom to Canada.

Contentment is the parent of delight.

CHRONICLES OF EMMITSBURG

Series Of Entertaining Articles Con-
cerning Town And People

INTERESTING FACTS ABOUT EARLY TIMES

Customs and Amusements Now Almost Forgotten

Recounted by Oldest Inhabitants

ANECDOTES ILLUSTRATIVE OF LIFE OF FORMER GENERATIONS

Amusing Narative as Told by Mr. Nathaniel Rowe.—Is a Descendant of Veter-

ans of the Revolutionary War.—Games They Used to Play in the Streets of

Emmitsburg.—His School Days and How They Didn't Bar Out The

Teacher.—How They Made Guns Fifty Years Ago.—Prefers the

"Good Old Times" Although Well Satisfied with the Present.

THE CHRONICLE reporter found Mr.

Nathaniel Rowe in his cozy home on

Main street where he has lived con- ,

tinuously for nearly 65 years. The house

is one of the oldest in Emmitsburg

having been first constructed of logs

like so many of the first buildings in the

town. It was rebuilt many years ago

and is now as comfortable as a modern

house could be, while retaining some-

thing of the atmosphere of the long

ago. In the dining room is a clock

Mr. Rowe's grandfather had built one

hundred and forty years ago which is

still ticking out

"Forever — never
Never— forever, "

as faithfully as when its time was young.

"They don't make them like that

nowadays" said Mr. Rowe. "Things

were made solid and good in the old

days ; they were made for service, not

for show—they had no factorieg and

no trusts then."

MR. NATHANIEL ROWE.

"Now, Mr. Rowe" said the reporter,
"won't you tell THE CHRONICLE about
those good old times so that the boys

and girls in Emmitsburg may learn some-

thing of the way their grandparents

used to live? What was Emmitsburg

like when you were a boy? But first

tell about the early history of your

family in these parts and anything you

can remember about them so that THE

CHRONICLE may make of this interview

a bit of the permanent history of

Emmitsburg." "Well," said Mr. Rowe,

"I will begin with my great-grand-

father who was one of the earliest

settlers in this county. He was a

German emigrant and, with his wife,

came to Pennsylvania in colonial days

and lived first near Lancaster, Pa. At

the time of the Scotch-Irish movement

from Lancaster to Frederick county he

came along and took up a large planta-

tion about three miles below Emmits-

burg. He had three sons; Michael,

Arthur, and George, who was my

grandfather. He divided his farms

amongst his three sons, and my father,

Daniel, was born in the same house I

was born in. My grandfather, George

Rowe, fought in the War of the Revolu-

tion and he often used to tell me of

the hardships they endured but I can't

remember much about it. I recollect

he said they were camped through an

entire Winter Li) a valley ; the snow

was deep and the soldiers had to carry

wood for their fires from the Ridge a

mile away. When his regiment was in

camp near Lancaster, Pa., he often

saw the great Pulaski, the Polish

patriot who fought in the Revolution-

ary army and was killed at the siege of

Savannah in 1779. My great-uncle,

Michael Rowe, was a lieutenant in a

Maryland regiment during the War of

the Revolution and he also used to tell

me stories of his adventures which I

wish I could remember for your readers.

A good many of the Hessian soldiers,

who:were hired by England to help her

fight the.American patriots, settled in

Frederick county after the war was
over.
"I :lived the life of the average

countrAboy in those days. We suffer-

ed some hardships but not more than

many a ',boy does now who lives on a

farm. It wasn't very comfortable, for
example, to get up on a Winter morn-

ing and step with your bare feet into a
pile of snow that had sifted in through
the cracks in the walls and roof. I
helped about the place, took care of
the stock and went to school—a little."

"What did they teach you at school ?"

asked the reporter.
"Oh, not much of anything. A little

grammar, writing, reading and cypher-

ing—that's about all we got."
"Did the master ever flog you?"

quired the reporter.
"Yes, like the Devil." responded

Mr. Rowe with fervor, as though he
had a lively recollection of the fact.
"I remember one teacher named Haas
I used to be afraid of. He had a
leather strap cut into four or five
thongs with a tight knot on the end of
each thong. It was called a taws and
let me tell you it could bite when it
was laid on right. When a boy had

been caught at any mischief in school the
teacher would throw the taws to the

boy and he had to carry it to the teacher

who then applied it where it would do
the most good. Once he threw the

taws to me when I hadn't been doing

anything bad. I picked it up, ran out
the door with it and went home and

never went back to school while that
teacher was there. We had another

Continued on page 8

THE CHRONICLE HARNESS PRIZE

Three Montgomery County Farmers
Matthews Winner.

It was announced when the conditions

governing THE CHRONICLE Farming

Contest were published that the contest

would close on January 1st, 1908, and

that the decision of the judges would

be published, as soon thereafter as pos-

sible. The judges, all Montgomery

county farmers, have made the award
and Mr. J. A. Matthews is entitled to
the prize which will be delivered to him
this week. The decision of the judges
is as follows:

We, the undersigned judges
of the EMMITSBURG CHRONICLE
harness contest arti-
cles on farming, report

that we have carefully read all
the articles published in the a-
foresaid paper incident to this

contest and that in our opinion
the article signed "Dock" is

Judge Mr. J. A.

entitled to the prize.

(Signed) Geo. H. Cooper.

John C. Cox.

Feb. 28th, 1908. Guy C. Marks.

In submitting their decision the judg-
es wrote as follows:

"It might be well to say, by way of
comment, that after an earnest and
thorough reading and sifting of the
above mentioned articles we found them

to be papers of real merit, evidently
contributed by thoroughly practical and
painstaking farmers. This was especi-
ally true with reference to the articles

signed "Dock" and "Wheat." We fi-
nally concluded, however, that "Dock"

went somewhat more deeply into the
whys in his reasons and explanations

and should therefore be awarded the
prize."

SPECULATION SERMON

Without Taking Risks All

Would Starve and Die

FARMER GREATEST SPECULATOR

Reply to Association of Ministers

Which Are Adopting Resolutions

Attacking Exchanges. —Such

Business not Sinful.

There is no greater speculator, says

the Wall Street Journal in a sermon

on risks, than the farmer. Agricul-

ture consists in the taking of large

risks, which is the very essence of

speculation. Why is there every sum-

mer such solicitude all over this coun-

try regarding the crops? How closely

they -are watched! '
The growth of civilization, while it

diminishes many individual risks, in-

creases enormously the number of

risks by making life more complex and

varied. The development of the great

system of transportation in all its branch-

es has added to the number of risks. We

can travel faster than our forefathers
could, but we do so at greater risk.
Banks by their facilities of credit have
enormously extended the power of en-

terprise, but with correspondingly big-
ger risks. Wall Street speculation,

which is essentially a department of

transportation, promotes the rapid de-

velopment of civilization, but with the

inevitable penalty of risks.
If nobody took risks, if nobody spec-

culated, we should all starve and die.
It is the law upon which our very ex-

istence depenclF, that we must specu-

late. America would not have been

discovered, explored, colonized and

made into a powerful nation without

speculative risks.
The Bishop of Peterboro, England,

being asked to join a movement to

abolish speculation, replied that there

was no commandment against specu-
lation, and it was no part of his duty

to create any new sins. All this is re-
spectfully submitted to those associat-
ions of ministers which are now adopt-
ing resolutions attacking the exchang-
es where transactions in futures or on
margins are conducted.

TROUBLES IN THE PATENT OFFICE

First Case of Official Crookedness in

That Institution in 118 Years.—

Three Arrests Made.

Last week for the first time in 118

years, there was a case of official

crookedness unearthed in the Patent

Office. It had to do with electric

lights, and the inventor, the lawyer

and one of the assistant examiner§

'were all placed under arrest. It is

stated that the patent application of

the inventor had been altered, and the

prior application of another man sub-

stituted for it with the connivance of

the examiner, making it appear that

the later man had the prior claim to a

valuable invention. The case will have

to be threshed out in court, but the

interesting point is that it is the first

time in over a century that there has

been even a hint of wrong doing in

the greatest patent office of the world.
• 

The Norwegian postal authorities

have under consideration an application

for permission to print advertisements

on the back of postage stamps. It is

proposed to devote the proceeds to the

erection and maintenance of a sanitar-

ium for consumptives.

Unerring Nature

Those amiable zealots who are anti-
this and anti-that, like the anti-tobac

co, anti-alcohol, anti-opium, and all
the rest of the catalogue, fail to un-

derstand that what human nature
wants human nature is going to have,
and almost always what human nature

wants is, in moderation, good foie hu-
man nature. —Singapore Free Press.

Both the Pennsylvania and Reading

Railroads says the Philadelphia Press
have decided to restore the half-rate
concession to clergymen. A good and
sufficient reason for this, even if there
were no other, is the fact that all our
railroads need the prayers of good
people, that they may see the error of

their ways.

No Arctic explorers ever have colds
until they return to civilization. Then,

one and all, they are prostrated by se-

vere influenza.

A stranger often exceeds a friend in

kindness.

CHINA'S WAIL

Against Japanese
In Manchuria

HIGH HANDED POLICY

China Wants International

Agreement Enforced

UNITED STATES APPEALED TO

Fleet in Pacific and Action of Ad-

ministration in Sending it May

Force Roosevelt to Take

Nomination. — Speedy Show

Down Expected.

China has appealed to the United
States against Japanese aggression in
Manchuria. Just what the result will
be it is impossible to say, but it will
not tend to smooth the relations be-
tween this country and Japan. The
United States was the first champion
of the "open door" in China. It was
the conception of the late.gecretary of
State, John Hay and saved the big
jelly-fish empire from partition into
"spheres of influence" among the Eu-
ropean powers about the time of the

Boxer uprising. It was a proposal that
was not accepted with very good grace
by the Powers and yet was a thing that
none of them could openly turn down.
Since then there has been the remission
of part of the Boxer indemnity by the
United States and these things have
caused China to look on this country as
the nearest approach she has to a real
friend in the family of nations. Thus
she has turned to he United States in
the Japanese trouble.

It will be remembered by everyone
that:when Japan engaged in her war
with Russia, she specifically disclaim-
ed any intention of territorial aggran-
dizement. The war had scarcely start-
en when she took actual and forcible
possession of Korea on the plea of mili-
tary necessity, which was sound enough
at the time. But she has since clinch-
ed her hold on that country and has
made it a Japanese province. As to
Manchuria, she never had any business
there except as a battle ground with
Russia. She never even claimed to
have. But since the war is over, she has
stayed in Manchuria and has adminis-
tered the country is though it actually
belonged to her instead of to China.
Her only response to the timid appeals
of China to vacate has been to dis-
criminate in railroad rates, customs,
and every other way, not only against
all Europeans, but against the Chinese
themselves, and has wholly ignored the
so called open door policy in this im-
portant section of the Chinese Empire.
It is against this aggression that China
has appealed to the United States, and
Minister Wu, now on the way to Wash-
ington, is bringing with him a formal
petition which he will lay before the

, State Department. The United States
must either insist on Japan's respect-
ing the international agreement to
which she was a party or must wash her
hands of the whole duty of leadership
in the Orient. This would meari. not on
ly abandoning all hopes of Manchurian
trade and it is an immense trade well

, worth contending for, but probably it
would encourage the European power 

(Continuedon page 8.)

CHANGES IN BASEBALL RULES

Sacrifice Hitting of Long Flys to be

Encouraged. —Players not Permit-

ted to Soil New Balls.

Several changes were made in the
playing rules at the meeting of the

joint committee from the National and

American Leagues of baseball clubs,

two of which are important. The first
provides that a sacrifice hit shall be

credited to a batsman who, when no
one is out, or one is out, hits a fly ball

that is caught, but results in a run be-

ing scored. This will tend to improve

team batting, as the batsman will be

able to hit a long fly and be

put out and not have his average mar

red. The other prevents a new ball be-
ing soiled by any player. It has been

the custom of pitchers to soil a new

ball so that it can be more easily hand-

led, and there has been a good deal of

complaint over the custom. The rem-

edy for the new rule is simple, for all

that will be necessary to overcome the

disadvantage will be for the makers of

the ball to stop putting gloss on it.
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WISE MEASURE TRIBUTE TO REV. DR. JOHNSTON MT. ST. MARY'S ITEMS. Public Debate. •

Good Roads For
Maryland In Sight

PROVISIONS OF

Includes Power to Purchase
And Condemn Roads

WORK TO BE DONE IN 12 YEARS

Act Says In 1909 a State Tax Of Two

Cents Shall be Laid on Each $100

Assessable Property and for

11 Years a Tax of Not

More Than .035.

Governor Crothers, says the Democrat

and News (Cambridge,) will do all in

his power to secure the adoption of the
Good Roads Bill, recently drafted by

Attorney-General Straus, and there is

little doubt at this time about its pass-
age by the Legislature. The bill in-

cludes provisions for the 'establishment

of a general system for building modern

State and local highways, and the Gov-

ernor is so much pleased with it that
he complimented Mr. Straus very highly
for his work. The bill provides for a

special commission, to be known as the
"Maryland Roads Commission," which

shall consist of nine members, two of

whom shall be Prof. William Bullock

Clark, State Geologist and superintend-

ant of the Maryland Geological Survey,

and Dr. Edward B. Mathews, Assistant

State Geologist, and seven members to

be appointed by the Governor as fol-

lows: TwcP from the Eastern Shore,

one from the Second Congressional

district, exclusive of Baltimore City,

and one from each of the Third, Fourth,

Fifth and Sixth Congressional districts.

The bill further provides that the

chief engineer of the now commission

shall be the present chief engineer of

the Division of Highways or the

Maryland Geological Survey, who is

Mr. Walter W. Crosby. The commis-

sion is to be a permanent one and to

carry on the work until it is completed,

and its members are to receive a fixed

salary for their services.

The commission i; given broad and

sweeping powers to accomplish its

work, including powers of purchase and

condemnation of lands, easements and

other property interests. It is also

authorized to acquire by purchase or

condemnation turnpikes now operated

by turnpike companies and also to take

over abandoned turnpikes. Full powers

for the protection and clear and safe

maintenance of State highways are

vested in it, with police jurisdiction

reserved to each county over all State

highways within its limits.

It was deemed desirable by the

Attorney-General to avoid, if possible,

the necessity of issuing bonds, where-

by the State would be put back into

debt; and the bill therefore provides

for the financing of the whole system

of improvements without the State

borrowing money or issuing bonds.

The bill in this respect provides that

the commission shall complete the
general system of the State roads as

soon as may be feasible, but within a:

period not to exceed 12 years from the

first day of July, 1908, during which
time the expenditures of the commis-

sion for the State system shall not
exceed $500,000 a year, except during
the first year, when the expenditure
shall not exceed $200,000.

To provide for these expenditures,

the act appropriates out of the Treasury

of the State $200,000 for the first

year, beginning July 1, 1908, and

$500;000 annually for each of the follow-

ing 11 years, commencing at the
expiration of the first year.

To make sure of these appropria-
tions, the act provides that, commenc-
ing with the year 1909, a State tax of
2 cents shall be laid on each $100 of
assessable property, and annually
thereafter for 11 years a State tax of
not more than 3i cents shall be laid.
The proceeds of these taxes are to
be set apart as the "State Road Fund."
It is further provided, however, that
if the revenues and funds of the State
shall in any year, in the judgment of
the Comptroller, be sufficient to provide
said appropriations and expenditures,
the State tax for roads shall not be
levied for the year in question.

It was estimated by the Governor

and the Attorney-General that by a
fair increase in the revenues of the
State, and also by economy in State
expenditures and donations, a sum
aggregating about $400,000 annually
can be accumulated so as to be
available for the annual appropriation
and expenditures for the road system
under the act. The Governor is also
of the opinion that the increasing
taxable basis of the State will furnish
an additional increment of revenue
from year to year for the same purpose.
In this way it is believed that with a

slight, if any, additional tax, and with-
out borrowing money, the State can
build the proposed system of roads
within the period of 12 years limited
by the proposed act.

In a recent issue of the Harrisburg
Telegraph appeared the following tri-
bute to Rev. E. S. Johnston, D. D.,
formerly pastor of the Lutheran Church
in this place:
Mr. Johnston was born in Hunting-

don county, Pa., April 9, 1834, and is
therefore in the 75th year of his age.

BILL His primary education was obtained in
the local schools of Blair county, where
his childhood was spent and from whence
he entered the Pennsylvania College at
Gettysburg, graduating from that in-
stitution in the year 1858. The first
years after his graduation he remained at
Gettysburg as a teacher in the prepara-
tory departnivnt of the colege, and from
there he came to this city at the call of
the Zion Lutheran church, in 1860. to
take charge of the congregation which
at that time existed as a mission of
said church, and later became an inde-
pendent congregation under the name
of Second Lutheran' church of Harris-
burg, at a later period being changed to
the name it now bears, Messiah Luth-
eran church.
Mr. Johnson's ministrations to this

church continued until November, 1866,
when he resigned to accept a call to the
pastorate of the Emmitsburg Lutheran
church, located in the State of Mary-
land a few miles south of Gettysburg.
He continued in the Emmitsburg field
22 years, when in November, 1888, he
accepted a call to the Stoyestown
charge in Somerset county, Pa., in
which county he has remained until the
present time. His second field of labor
in Somerset county was the Salisbury
charge, to which he went in May, 1894,
and occupied that pastorate 10 years.
His last charge and present field of la-
bor is composed of the Wellersburg and
White-Oak churches in the same county.
As a recognition of his valuable service

to the church of his choice, as well as
his scholarly attainments and ability es
a gospel minister, the Susquehanna
University, about 10 years ago, con-
ferred upon him the degree of Doctor
of Divinity.
Dr. Johnson's genial disposition and

courteous treatment of all with whom
he comes in contact not only endear him
to his own people, but also make him a
favorite among those who affiliate with
other churches.

It is quite refreshing to meet one of

Master James McNulty, who has been
sick with the grippe, is better again.

Miss Sophia Wetzel spent several
days of last week with her cousin, Miss
Sarah Kelly.
The road leading to the old mountain

cemetery is being repaired.
Mrs. Peter Shorb, who has been quite

ill, is some what better.
Miss Blanch Hobbs is quite ill at this

writing.
The friends and relatives of Mrs.

Theodore Rosensteel will be glad to
to learn that she is recovering nicely
since being operated on.
A very delightful tea was given at

the home of Miss Ada Wagner on Sun-
day, March 1st. After tea the guests

accompanied by several others went to

the home of Mr. and and Mrs. James

Seltzer where a graphophone entertain-

ment was given by Mr. Edward Seltzer.

After the concert several games were

played, and it was not until a late hour

that the guests returned to their homes.

Those present were: Mr. and Mrs.

James Seltzer and family, Miss Ada

Wagner, Messrs. George Wagner, Jo-

seph and Charles Hemler, and Clemett

Ki eitz.
The Euchre party at St. Anthony's

Hall on Monday, March 2nd, was a grand

success and many prizes were awarded.

Miss Mary Hemler had the honor of

carrying off the first one.
Mr. Charles Warthen, of Waynes-

boro, Pa., spent Sunday with his parents

in this place.
Mr. Bennett Lingg, of Pikesville,

who has been visiting his uncle, Mr.

George Althoff has returned to his

home.
Mr. Ernest Eckenrode, of Washing-

ton, paid a visit to his friends in this

place last week.
The new Seminary building

College is fast nearing completion.
Mr. George Slate is visiting in Balti-

more.
Mr. Joseph Welty, who has been ob-

liged to quit work foe several weeks on

account of a broken bone in his hand, is

able to resume his work again.
Many thanks are tendered to the

ladies of St. Anthony's parish for their

kindness in donating several of the

prizes for the euchre party of March 2nd.

Mrs. Abraham Bailey has been quite
Dr. Johnson's age who carries his years l sick with grippe but is now somewhat
so lightly and manifests so much of the I better.
vigor of mind and body that is expected
orly in younger men. In him is verified
the saying of the wise King of Israel,
"Happy is the man that findeth wisdom.
Length of day s is in her right hand and
in her left hand are riches and honor."
The Doctor may not be rich in worldly
possessions, but they who know him
best realize that he is rich in what
counts for more than the "things that
perish."

Count Tolstoi, criticising Dante,
characterized the production of the
Italian poet as cloudy and unintelli-
gible.

at the

Miss Willie Mergardt, of Frederick,

has been spending sometime at the home

of Mr. Vincent Eckenrode.

Miss Sallie Kelly has returned from

a visit to friends in Baltimore.

Entertained a Few Guests.

Prof. and Mrs. Jourdan, of Mt. St.

Mary's, entertained a few friends at a

euchre party on Monday evening.

Among the guests were: Messrs. Paul

Winchester and Frank Webb, and Dr.

B. I. Jamison.

TOUTZ S CELEBRATED

IIMISEAND CATTLE POURS.

Foutz's Horse and Cattle
Powder,

A Standard For 50 Years.
Its Reliability and Purity are everywhere known and its Efficiency for onditioning and

Curing Animals of Disease has never been equaled! It Cures Chronic Cough, Heaves, Influenza,
Hide-Bound, Indigestion. Constipation, and all Stomach troubles. Restores lost appetite and in-
creases the assimilation. It assists in fattening and increases the quantity of milk and cream.

  .... ...... 25c per package
Foutz's Certain Worm Powder  50 •
Foutz's Superior Poultry Food 

Foutz's Perfect Lice Powder  25c
Foutz's Liniment  25c bottle
Foutz's Certain Kolik Cure    50c

" 

Foutz's Healing Powder, for collar galls. etc  25c " package
Every article of our manufacture is guaranteed and bears U. S. Serial No. 217. Beware of

Imitations which are now on the market !
Sold everywhere- At Emmitsburg, Mil., W. S. TROXEL

THE DAVID E. FOUTZ COMPANY,

dec 27-6m e o w BALTIMORE, MD.

••••••••,••••••••••••••••••
• •• •
• ARE you going to buy a••
• a MATTING this •• •• Spring? If so come and ••• examine my stock before 

•
•

buying.
I have the largest and
best selected assort-
ment of MATTING ev-
er displayed in Em-
mitsburg.

OVER 100 PIECES, BOTH JAPAN AND CHINA, AT ANY
PRICE YOU WANT FROM 15 CTS. 10 50 CTS. PER YARD.

Also a fine line of
FLOOR OILCLOTH,

• Linoleums and In-
• laid Linoleum.

JOSEPH E. HOKE.•

• Second Floor. Both Phones.

amounts** sax sax ximaxitx xx a

On Friday evening, March 2), a pub-
lic debate will be held at the Valley
School, Liberty township, Pa. The sub-
ject for the argument will be "Resolv-
ed that the negro should be disfranchis-
ed." Messrs. J. B. and J. H. Pecher
will take the affirmative, while Messrs.
Chas. McIntire and Frank Wolf will de-
fend the negative side of the question.

Pen-Mar Reformed Reunion.

At a meeting of the Board of Direc-
tors of the Pen-Mar Reformed Reunion
Association, held last week at the Co-
lonial Hotel, in York, it was decided to
hold the next reunion on Thursday,
July 16, 1908.

Disappearing paper is a novelty for
use by those whose correspondents for-
get to burn the letters after their util-
ility has ceased. It is steeped in sul-
phuric acid, dried and glazed, the acid,
being partly neutralized by ammonia
vapor. It falls to pieces after a given
time.

The Secretary of Commerce and La-
bor has issued an order instructing im-
migrant officials to co-operate with the
police in an effort to rid the country of
alien Anarchists.

FOR SALE.

My property, at Mount St. Mary's,
containing four acres of land, well set
in excellent fruit trees of all kinds and
supplied with water from Wolf's Spring.
This property is improved with a two-
story frame dwelling containing nine
rooms, and is in good condition. Terms
moderate. Address E. G. ECKENRODE,
426 E. Biddle St., Baltimore, Md. feb.
28-1t.

WANTED.

A good live agent to advertise well
the "1900" Washers. Also a man to
attend public sales during the month of
March with same. Address L. K.
BIRELY, General Agent, Middleburg,
Md. C. & P. 'Phone 9-12. Feb. 28-4t.

FOR SALE-One colt, three years
old, 2 two-year old bulls, a sow and six
pigs. S. A. WAYBRIGHT. * * Feb.
28 4t.

WANTED.

The names and addresses of people
living in this District who make hick-
ory or oak baskets. Apply at this
office. tf

Sugar is to be found in the
nearly 200 plants and trees.

sap

Underwood
Standard
Typewriter

FOR SPEED

SAFETY, SURETY
A Solid Roadbed is Essential

Visibility and Speed

the Underwood (Tabulator)
Typewriter are supported by
perfectly balanccd construc-
tion.

Underwood Typewriter Company, Inc.,
27 W Fayette Street, Baltimore, Md.

7-

VINCENT SEBOLD,
ATTORNEY-AT-LAW.

Offices Behold Building,

Public Square, Emmitsburg, Md.

On Mondtth and Tuesdays at Frederick. On
Thursdays at Thurmont National Bank. Both
'Phones-C. 34 P., Emmitsburg, 22-4; Frederick
County, Emmitsburg, 27. dee 7-tf

U NDERTA KER.

M. F. SHUFF
-DEALER IN-

Modorll Filrlliture,
BEDS, MATTRESSES.

Hospitals, Hotels Institutions
Furnished l Throughout.

¶Special prices for Furniture in
of large quantities.

II By a recent decision of
the Postoffice Depart-

ment publishers of news-
papers are not allowed to
continue sending their publi-
cations to subscribers who
are in arrears for more than
one year.
As this law affects ALL

PUBLISHERS of newspapers
in the United States we re-
gret that we are unable to
deviate from the rule.

All subscribers for THE
CHRONICLE who are in ar-
rears will therefore kindly re-
mit the amount of their
subscription at their earliest
convenience.

THE

MUTUAL LIFE

INSURANCE CO
OF NEW YORK

Oldest In America
Largest in the World

El, Has earned more for Policy
Holders, Paid more to Policy
Holders, Still retains more for
Policy Holders than any com-
pany IN THE WORLD.

See their new Policy Forms

CHAS. M. RIDER, Agent

Emmitsburg, Md
feb 21-ly

SEWING -:- MACHINES.

CABINET WORK, REPAIRING.

11.01'11 'L511,07,4T

W. Main St., Opp. Presbyterian Church.

EMBALMER.

Homo-Maio  Broadl
EMMITSBURG

HOME -:-BAKERY,
HARRY HOPP

PROPRIETOR.

Cakes Rolls Pies I

¶Deliveries made in new water
and dust-proof wagon.

11-Wedding and birthday cakes
made to order.

EVERYTHING IN
THE BAKER'S LINE.

July 13-1yr

EMMITSBURG RAILROAD.

Daily Daily
Except Sundays STATIONS Except Sundays

PMPMA MAM AMA MPMPM
Le Ar

4.50 2.55 9.40 7.45 Emmitsburg 8.50 11.10 4.00 6.40
5.05 3.10 9.55 8.00 Matter's 8.3.5 10.55 3.45 6.25
5.20 3.25 10.10 8.15 Rocky Ridge 8.20 10.40 3.30 6.10

Ar  be 

VINCENT SEBOLD,
General Manager

ISAAC J. GUMS
A Silver Cup will be presented to the

bowler making largest score during
February.

POP, GINGER ALE
and

Soft Drinks of All Kinds.

CMS  [IND Tomo.

Bowling Alley.
Private Bowling Parties may Rent

the Bowling Alley by the evening.

ISAAC J. GELwicKs
A LOT OF BOOTS AND SHOES

FOR SALE.

july 26-ly

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
February Clearing Sales

B. ROSENOUR & SONS

I 
Time is up for winter clothes. Everything of a wintry nature must now be

hustled out in a hurry. The selling season of garments usually closes about two a

I 
months before the end of the wearing season, which, though rather unfortunate
for us, is fortunate for you. The two real winter months are ahead of us, so a

a 
there's plenty of wear ahead for winter suits and coats. Otis sound business
sense for us to cut the prices on Men's and Boys' Clothing now, because it will 0

I 
leave our stocks absolutely clean and ready for entirely fresh supplies next sea-
son. It is sound business sense for you to buy one of these Suits or Overcoats at a

a 
the reduced price because it will not only serve you through the balance of this
season, but be practically new to start next winter. Every department cut be- a

a 
low the cost of manufacturing.

a

a . B. ROSENOUR & SONS, I

Market and Patrick Streets, Frederick, Md. I
oct 11-ly
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Head To Foot

OUTFITTERS
MARKET STREET,

FREDERICK CITY, MARYLAND.

(,Hurley Shoes For Men
(LDorothy Dodd Shoes For Women

jan. 24-'08

oai)

CONTAINS

RUBY'S
Mothers endorse It

HONEY

AXATIVE
Children like It

Nutty all other cough cures are constipating, especially those containing Opiates.

011611
Tastes so good E. C. DeWITT & CO.

'9YRUP
TAR

CHICAGO
Kennedy's Laxative Cough Syrup moves the bowels, contains no Opiates.

SOLD BY T. E. ZIMMERMAN. aug. 2-ly
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TANEYTOWN ITEMS.

Miss Ella Healy, of Baltimore, has

been visiting the Misses Gardner.

Mr. George H. Birnie was in Balti-

more on Wednesday.
Mrs. Harry Miller spent Tuesday in

York.
Mrs. Jerome Peters and Mr. Thomas

Eckenrode, of Middletown, Pa., have

been in town for a few days.

The Misses Birnie entertained on

Friday evening in honor of Miss Lewis,

who visited them from Friday till

Monday. The guests were the Misses

Mary and Pauline Brining and Eileen

Schwartz ; Messrs. Norman Reindollar

and G. W. Wilt.
Miss Lenora Bankard has been visit-

ing Mrs. W. A. Bower.
Mr. and Mrs. L. D. Reid have been

spending a few days in New York.
Miss Mary Reindollar entertained a

few friends on Friday evening.
Mr. Samuel Slick died very suddenly,

Monday morning.
Miss Ella Gilleland, of Gettysburg. is

visiting friends in town.
Mr. E. E. Reindollar made a busi-

ness trip to Philadelphia and Baltimore

this week.
Mr. Will Weaver, of Hunterstown,

is visiting Mr. R. S. McKinney.

The festival which was held last

week for the benefit of St. Joseph's

Church was quite a success.
Father Coad and Father McGovern,

of Mt. St. Mary's, have been guests of

the Rev. Father Lennon.
Mr. D. Thomas Reindollar, of Balti-

more, is spending some time with his

family.
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Koons and

family, of Waynesboro, and Mr. and

Mrs. Done Koons and family, of
Baltimore, are visiting Mr. Harry

Koons.
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Koons had a

family reunion and dinner on Monday.

Those present were: Mr. and Mrs.

Frank Koons and family, of Waynes-

boro, Mr. and Mrs. Done Koons and

family, and Mr. Birnie Koons, of

Baltimore, Mr. and Mrs. Willie Koons

and family, of Harney, Mr. and Mrs.

Frank Went, of Baltimore, Mr. and

Mrs. David Clonsher and family, Mr.

and Mrs. Daniel Ohler and daughter,

of Taneytown.
A meeting to organize a choral class

was held at Mr. George H. Birnie's
Tuesday evening. The officers elected

were president, Mr. George H. Birnie;

director, Mr. E. E. Reindollar; assis-

tant director, Dr. C. Birnie ; pianist,

Miss Anna Galt; assistant pianist,

Miss Helen Gardner; secretary and

treasure, G. W. Wilt.
Miss Eileen Schwartz was one of the

guests at a theatre party in Hanover,

Tuesday night.
Mr. Birnie Koons, of Baltimore, is

spending a few days with his parents

on Baltimore street extended.

Messrs. William B. and T. G. Crap-

ster were at home over Sunday.

The property formerly owned by the

Misses Six was purchased on Tuesday

by their sister, Mrs. Uriah Heck.
Mr. S. H. Little is shortly

going to leave town and resume his

work with the P. R. R.
Raymoud Hesson is the new assistant

at the C. & P. Telephone exchange.

IRON SPRINGS NEWS.

Mr. John A Baker has taken charge
of Mr. J. E. Kissinger's store. •
Mr. and Mrs. James Baker who re-

side at Hagerstown, Md., are spending
some time with his parents.
Mr. J. E. Kissinger and son, Lowell,

of Gettysburg, called upon Mr. J.
Frank Coshman on Saturday.
Mrs. Harry Black, of Barlow, spent

Saturday and Sunday with Mr. Wilson
Hummelbaugh and family.

Mr. Philip Hoffman, of Gettysburg,
visited Mr. and Mrs. Ambrose Sanders
one day last week.

Messrs. Henry and Frank Peters

made a business trip to Gettysburg re-
cently.
Report of the Fairfield Station School

Hamiltonban township, for the sixth
month, ending February 29th is as fol-
lows: Number enrolled, males 14, fe-
males 13, total 27. Average attendance,
males, 13, females 12, total 25. Average
percentage, males 95, females 95 total
95. Those who attended school every
day were: Edgar Felix, Ralph Mus-
selman, Ray Felix, Walter Weaver,
George Heagy, Lawrence Wortz, Bur-
ton Heagy, Ethal Wortz, Lottie Heagy
Pauling Musselman and Mary Eyler.
Ruth Weaver, George Spangler, Hel-
en Woytz, Ralph Spadgler, Bertha
Warren and Grant Eyler each missed
one day.

Report of West Fairfield School for

the 6th month ending February 27th.
Whole number in attendance 27. Whole
number in attendance during term 29.
Average attendance during month, boys
11, girls 8, total 19; average attendance
during term, boys 10, girls 9, total 19.
Percentage of attendance during month
boys 94, girls 97, total 95; percentage
of attendance during term, boys 94,
girls 93, total 93i. Those attending
every day of month are Harold Reed,
Clare Sanders, Lottie Reed, Robert
Sanders and Florence Sanders. Those
attending every day of term were Harold
Reed, Clare Sanders, Robert Sanders,
Florence Sanders.

Subscribe for THE CHRONICLE.

FRIENDS' CREEK ITEMS

Mr. Albert Anderson and Mr. G.
Harbaugh mad d visit to Mr. E. C.
Shriner's on Tuesday.
Mr. Wm. Kipe made a business trip

to Blue Ridge Summit on Thursday of
last week.
Mr. Canton Marker and two daugh-

ters spent Thursday afternoon with
Miss Annie Eyler.
Mr. Samuel Stoner and Mr. Russel

Eckenrode, of Franklinville, visited
Mr. Wm. Kipe last Friday.
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Eyler spent

Saturday with Mrs. Eyler's mother, of
Franklinville.
Mrs. Amanda Carbaugh and daugh-

ter, of Fountain Dale, spent Saturday
and Sunday with their aunt, Mrs. Hard-
man.
Mr. William H. Kipe made a busi-

ness trip to Franklinville and Thurmont
last Saturday..
Mr. Carlton Marker with his wife,

spent Sunday with his mother.
Mr. E. C. Shriner, and daughter,

Nora, visited Mrs. Hardman last Sun-
day evening.
Mrs. Zimmerman had

last Saturday afternoon,
Linebaugh.
Mrs. E. C. Shriner

with her daughter,
Clark.

as her guest
Mrs. Howard

spent Saturday
Mrs. Charles

HARNEY.

The people of this place and vicinity
have petitioned the University of Mary-
land for a physician. For a long time
Harney has been without a resident
doctor. A very encouraging reply has
been received and it is sincerely hop-
ed that some physician may be induced
to come here.
A select party in honor of Mr. Frank

Shryock was given at his home on
Monday evening.
Miss Delta Shriver and Miss Elsie

Shoemaker spent Sunday with their
friend, Miss Mary Valentine.
Mrs. Sarah Lightner, who has been

quite ill with pneumonia, is improving
rapidly. The trained nurse who has
been with Mrs. Lightner for the past
week has returned to Baltimore.
Mr. Virgil Singer, of Waynesboro,

spent a few days with his mother, Mrs.
George Valentine.
Messrs. Harry Shriver, Clive Fox

and Abraham Waybright spent a day
in Baltimore.
Mr. Edward Valentine, of Waynes-

boro, spent last Saturday and Sunday
with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Mar-
tin Valentine.
Mr. and Mrs. James Kebil and fam-

ily spent last Thursday at the home of
Mr. George I. Shriver.

DETOUR ITEMS.

Mr. and Mrs. E. H. Koons spent a
few days with Mrs. Koons' parents
Mrs. Powell has returned home after

spending a few weeks at Woodsboro.
Mrs. W. C. Miller spent a few days

visiting her aunt, Mrs. Hannah Heck,
in Taneytown.
Mr. Arthur Myrley spent a few days

in Baltimore.
Mr. Russell Miller is ill with grippe.
Mr. A. Krugs visited his sister, Mrs.

Chambers, last week.
Miss Florence Lindamen, of Littles-

town, Pa., is visiting Miss Verna
Diller for a few weeks.
Miss Mary Waybright, who went to

the Frederick City Hospital three weeks
ago to be operated on for appendicitis,
is much improved and is expected home
on Saturday.
Hon. C. C. Eyler, of Annapolis, was

in town over Saturday and Sunday last.
Mrs. Harriet Barton is now the

guest of her daughter, Mrs. Stansbury r
near Stony Branch. Mrs. Barton spent
a few months at her daughter's, Mrs.
Maggie Fogle.
Mr. H. B. Fogle spent Sunday af ter-

nocfn with Mr. P. David Koons.

FAIRFIELD ITEMS"'

Mr. and Mrs. Percy Sanders, of
Harrisburg, are visiting Mr. Sander's
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Henry Sanders.

Mr. William H. Fowler, having sold
his house near the station, will move to
Martinsburg, W. Va.
Mr. Bulb, a wagonmaker of Gettys-

burg, has moved to Fairfield.
Mr. George Neely has moved into

the house occupied by his grandmother,
Mrs. Shively.
Mrs. Margaret Patterson, who had

been ill since the death of her husband
a few weeks ago, died at her home in
Baltimore the early part of this week.
Her remains were brought to Fairfield
on Wednesday and interred in the Union
Cemetery. The funeral services were
held in the Lutheran Church, Rev. C.
L. Ritter officiating. Mrs. Patterson,
whose maiden name was Margaret
Carson, had many friends and relatives
living in this vicinity.

Mr. Henry Sanders, of Liberty,
township, has moved into the property
he recently purchased from Mr. C.
Frey.
Mr. James Boyd, who lived on the

Corwell farm, has moved into Mr.
Bigham's house along Marsh Creek.

The Western Maryland Railroad went
into the hands of receivers last evening.

Twelve persons were killed in an at-
tempt to assassinate the Shaw of Per-
sia last week.

James H. Oliver, the millionaire plow
manufacturer, died at South Bend, Ind.,
on Monday morning.

Dr. Wiley, the pure food man, is in
favor of closing all bars. He would
have people drink at home.

Senator Proctor, of Vermont, died in
Washington on Wednesday. His death
was due to pneumonia and pleurisy.

For the first time in several weeks
the price of May wheat reached the
dollar mark on Tuesday in Chicago.

Mme. Schuman Heink, the famous
singer, has become a citizen of the
United States. She received her first
papers in New York.

The Interstate Commerce Commis-
sion denied all petitions from railroads
asking for an extention of time to com-
ply with the nine-hour law.

Thomas B. Wanamaker, eldest son
of former Postmaster General John
Wanamaker, and publisher of the
Philadelphia North American, died in
Paris on Monday.

Foraker and Dick were dealt a stag-
gering blow by the Ohio Republican
Convention, which declared unreserv-
edly for Taft and removed all their
partisans from the state committee.

The charge that the Government had
been robbed of over $70,000,000 since
1880 by railroads carrying the mails was
made on the floor of the House of
Representatives by Mr. Lloyd (Demo-
crat), of Missouri.

An avalanche and the rush of air
that accompanied it, killed thirteen
persons in Switzerland. The enor-
mous atmospheric pressure demolished
a hotel and, besides those killed, injur-
ed fifteen others.

Wu Ting-fang, the new Chinese Min-
ister to the United States, arrived in
San Francisco on Friday last. He de-
nies emphatically that he is bringing
an appeal from his government to the
Washington government asking for aid
against Japan.

Judge Andrew Hamilton, the famous
insurance lobbyist and expert on in-
surance laws, who came into promi-
nence during the insurance scandal in
New York in 1905, was found dead in
his bed on Sunday morning at his home
in Albany, N. Y.

Herr Josef S. Adam, head of the Bud-
apest Fire Department, Austria-Hun-
gary, who in his country ranks as a
brigadier-general, has entered the
Philadelphia fire department as a pri-
vate in order that he may become
acquainted with American methods of
fire fighting.

At the last state election in Vermont,
March 3, the "No License" party may
be said to have secured a victory in
the cities of the State, for while one
city, Burlington, swung from no li-
cense to license, two others Barre and
St. Albans, changed from "wet to
"dry."

An effort has been made to interest
President Roosevelt in Esperanto, the
new universal language. The matter
was brought to his attention by Ed-
mond Privat, who represents the Es-
peranto congress and the universal
congress of peace, which met in Munich
in September.

On Wednesday one hundred and six-
ty-five children were burned to death
in a fire in a school building in
Collinwood, a suburb of Cleveland,
Ohio. All the victims were between
the age of six and fifteen years. Out I
of the 325 pupils in the school only
eighty were uninjured.

There is a boom within a boom in the
State of Illinois. The first choice of
the State for the Republican nomina-
tion for the presidency undoubtedly
will be Joseph G. Cannon of Danville,
Speaker of the House of Representa-
tives. The second choice will be Wil-
liam Howard Taft of Ohio, Secretary
of War.

The chief of the police of Chicago,
George M. Shippy was stabbed in the
side; his son Harry was shot through
the left lung, perhaps fatally, and his
driver, James Foley, was shot through
the hand Monday morning in a desper-
ate encounter with a would-be assass-
in in the hallway of the Chief's home.

"We have been so criticized for win-
ning the battle of Santiago that I
dread to think what would have hap-
pened to us had we won another im-
portant sea fight. Probably we would
have been hanged!" This was the
comment of an officer of the Ameri-
can fleet that smashed Cervera's
fleet in the Spanish-American War,
when asked what he thought of
the statement of Commander Sims
before the Committee on Naval Aff-
airs of the Senate, that the gunnery
at Santiago was a disgrace to the
Americans.

Judge Wilfley, of the United States
Court of China, who has been the sub-
ject of some rather harsh criticism,
has been vindicated by President
Roosevelt of the charges against his
administration. The President de-
nounced his accusers, and said that he
was attacked for the good and not for
evil that has been done.

A $75,000 subway will be built be-
tween York and West York. Arran-
gements have been under considera-
tion for a long time, and the Northern
Central Railway, the Westorn Mary-
land Railroad and the York Street
Railway have come together and will
contribute $60,000. The taxpayers of
West York are asked to give $15,-
000.

Commander Sims, naval aide to the
President, created quite a sensation be-
fore the Naval Affairs Committee on
Monday when he declared in defense of
the criticism of the navy, that up to
and during the war with Spain the
navy was in a "woeful state of ineffi-
ciency, and that the gunnery of the
American squadron at Santiago was a
disgrace.

Practically every minister, speaking
from the pulpit in Denver last Sunday,
made the murder of Father Leo Hein-
richs the principal subject of his dis-
course. Several of them traced the
beginning of crime to the liquor traffic.
Dr. Christian F. Reisner of Grace Me-
thodist Episcopal Church declared that
in this traffic the South had found the
cause of crime and has almost stopped
it.

The licensing bill which is before the
English Parliament caused such a
shrinkage in the value of the stock of
breweries in that country that in some
cases it was found to be impossible
to sell them at any price. The shrink-
age in the nominal value of brewing
properties is estimated at about $250,
000,000. The stock in the leading com-
panies fell as much as 50 per cent.,
some more than that, in two days.

A card has been published in Ken-
tucky by W. B. Hawkins, who origi-
nated the tobacco growers' pooling
movement some five years ago, saying
in part to the farmers of that state:
"When your plant bed is scraped or
your barn burned send to Governor
Wilson, and he will let you have a
battalion of soldiers and a Gatling gun
to protect your property and maybe
save you from a whipping. The ma-
jority has said 'No crop in 1908.,"

President Roosevelt intends to send
a special message to Congress urging
that an appropriation be made for the
construction of four battleships of the
Delaware class. This action on the
President's part will be based on that
portion of the naval appropriation bill
soon to be reported in regard to new
construction. The Committee on Naval
Affairs will include in the bill an au-
thorization for the construction of two
battleships, but no clause appropria-
ting money for building them, leaving
the appropriation to be made at the
second session of the present Con-
gress.

An investigation by the Immigration
Commission of labor conditions in the
turpentine camps, plantations and
other industries of the South, especially
the stories of the existence of peonage.
was provided for in a resolution taken
up by the House on Monday. Mr.
Williams, Mississippi, said he believed
the stories had been put out by labor
agents in New York, in order to divert,
immigrants to other sections of the
country. Mr. Clark, of Florida, refer-
red to Attorney General Bonaparte as
"this transplanted bud of alleged
French nobility," and said that what-
ever might be that official's qualifica-
tions, he was unfortunate in the selec-
tion of inferiors to whom he had intrust-
ed the peonage investigation.

To prove that the slot machines fur-
nishing stamps and postal cards that
are installed in the post office at Wash-
ington are not practical, Representa-
tive Snapp, of Illinois, worked them
with slugs and was arrested. Post-
master General Meyer wants an ap-
propriation of $25,000 to investigate
their merits; Mr. Snapp opposed the
measure and took this means to defeat
it. He secured a number of lead slugs
the size of pennies and dimes and firop-
ped them into the various machines,
getting in return postal cards and
stamps as fast as he dropped his slugs
into the slot. While he was collecting
his plunder a watchman of the Post-
office who had grown suspicious took
him in charge, and Mr. Snapp had to
accompany the watchman to the office
of Assistant Postmaster General Law-
she, who identified him and rescued
him from the clutches of the watch-
man.

Fine Clover Seed for Sale.
it C. F. SMITH.

SUNLIGHT AUTOMATIC
FORCE FEED CAS MACHINE

No Limn to Size.

LIGHT FOR ALL.
It Has Come To Stay. It Has No

Equal.

SAFE, ECONOMICAL, BRILLIANT, HEALTHY,
Having made important improve-

ments in our Gas Machine by the ap-
plication of Force Feed and combining
generator and gasometer in one, and
simplifying many points of construction,
and requiring small space to install;
obviating all danger of excessive dis-
charge of carbide into generator, mak-
ing gas in excess of consumption. We
now claim to have perfect Gas Machine,
furnishing the most brilliant light ever
produced, and are prepared to furnish
the Improved Machine, guaranteed to
be the most simple and efficient work-
ing Gas Machine on the market. We
guarantee all machines as represented
and put in on approval. All material
of the best, put up in neat and substan-
tial manner. All inquiries for prices
or information in regard to installing
machine will have prompt attention.
Descriptive circulars on application.
Rights for sale. Fully protected by
patents.

Manufactured by

J. T. HAYS & SON,
Patentees,

EMMITSBURG, Mn.may 6

ANNA, I
HORNER & CO., 1
BANKERS. '

Open Accounts, Large
and Small, Solicited.

¶Interest Paid On Savings
Accounts and Time

Deposits,

EMMITSBITEG,

MARYLAND.

July 13-tf

Self-Balancing

Simplex

Cream

Separators.

Undoubtedly

The

Best

On

The

Market

See the link blade.

L MI Zimmerman
Successor to Zimmerman & Shriver.

WANTED
A representative in this county

by a large real estate corporation.
Special inducements to those who
wish to become financially inter-
ested.

The Real Estate Security Co.
Fort Dearborn Building - CHICAGO, ILL.

feb 7-Its

WillaiKEll &BROWN
-THE LARGEST

Tailoring House in the World
is represented by

WI DI COLLIFLOWER
who keeps on hand a full
line of samples of the
best all wool garments
made.

I have just received a
supply of ZiMen's and
Boys'

CORD PANTS
of all sizes.

The Saturday

EVENING POST
may be purchased on
Thursday, Friday and
Saturday of each week.

Yours truly,

W. D. COLLIFLOWER.
aug. 9-1y.

EMMITSBURG

GRAIN ELEVATOR
FRIZELL & BOYLE.

Dealers in
Hay, Corn, Oats, Rye, Bran,
Chop, Timothy and Clover
Seed, Poultry and Cattle
Powders, Fodder Twine, Etc.

Formllig 

Coal in all Sizes
Highest prices paid for all
kinds of GRAIN.

I
We are in a position to com-
pete with neighboring towns.

FRIZELL & BOYLE
sept. 7, ly.

FIRE

INSURANCE
THE MUTUAL

FIRE INSURANCE COI
of Carroll County, Md.

DR. J. W. HERING, President.

C. GLOYD LYNCH, Secretary-Treasurer

Insures all kinds of property

AT LOWEST RATES,

Surplus - - $40,000
NO DEBTS.

L. ANNAN, AGENT
EMMITSBURG, MD. 8-2-1y

OYSTERS
Served in every Style and supplied
families in any desired quantity.

ICE CREAM

to

Served in my parlors and sold by meas-
ure.

GEO. E. CLUTZ.
July 13-ly

MOUNTAIN  VIEW CEMETERY.
Whole Lot 16x16 feet, $25.
Half Lot, 16x8 feet, 14.
Single Graves, - - 6.

ITAll Lots or Graves must be fully
paid for prior to an interment.

Apply to J. HENRY STOKES.
sept 2-ly
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Eininiteburg Chronicle.

PUBLISHED EVERY FRIDAY AT EMMITS
BURG, MARYLAND.

STERLING GALT, EDITOR AND PROPRIETOR,

TERMS :—One Dollar a year in advance: Six
months, 50 cents. Trial subscriptions, Three
months, 25 cents.
AVERTISING RATES made known on applica-

tion at this office.
THE PROPRIETOR reserves the right to decline

any advertisements which he may deem objection-
able.
NO ATTENTION whatever will be paid to

anonymous contributions.

MANUSCRIPTS offered for publication will be
returned if unavailable, when accompanied by
stamps.

ALL COMMUNICATIONS intended for this '
paper should be addressed to THE EMMITSBURG
CHRONICLE.

CHESAPEAKE AND POTOMAC and Fred-
erick County Telephone connections.

Entered as Second-Class Matter at the Emmits-
burg Postoffice.

PaaaaasasilessiassroanosmesarAssocAambMiSOSOL4

2.-1:N77.70;—lizigf7r -7;1=k:r.
1 2 3 4 5 6 7
8 9 10 11 12 1314
15 16 17 18192021
22232425262728
293031

FRIDAY, MARCH 6, 1908.

41 If the readers of THE
CHRONICLE will be good
enough to send to this office
the names and addresses of
former Emmitsburgians, or
those identified with or inter-
ested in Emmitsburg and its
people, the Editor will greatly
appreciate the courtesy.

THAT there is sufficient war-
rant for a commission whose

duties shall be to readjust the
tariff in conformity to present
conditions of trade and manu-

facture, may be seen from the un-

just and irreconcilable classifica-

tion in the schedule as it exists
today. Under the caption, "Tar-

iff Yeast Working," the editor of
Collier's weekly says :

"Most of the classifications of
the present law are over a
generation old, and have been
handed down from one tariff
act to another, because the hur-
ried and non-expert committees
found it eaiser to take them
bodily than to recast them to
fit modern business conditions.
Thus buttons and stoves are
classed together and pay the
same duties. So are nails and
electric dynamos, bullets and
buggies, automobiles and bull's-
eye lanterns, farm implements
and gold boxes, carriages
and dress trimmings, railroad
cars and enameled portraits,
cannon and crucifixes. These
absurdities have come about
because Congress did not classi-
fy such things at all, 'and no-
body knew what duties these
articles would have to pay until
the guess of the appraisers
and the courts filled up the holes
in the law.' Thus the apprais-
ers and the courts are legisla-
ting on the tariff every day
while Congress is unwilling to
do it once in ten years. And
in the last ten years this extra-
Congressional legislation, inde-
pendently enforced, has extend-
ed to three hundred thousand
cases."

The cry of trusts and monopo-
lies, —that owe their very exis-
tence to the high tariff conditions
under which they originated and
the additional protection afforded
them by "interested" allies in
both branches of Congress—has
always been that those opposed
to high tariff are at best only
theorist, that any attempt to
revise the tariff schedule invari-
ably demoralizes business, and
that high tariff brings prosperity.
They fail, however, to state that
the prosperity referred to comes
to them, the great corporations,
at the expense of the public
generally, the consumers; and
they also fail, especially at this
time, to account for panics which,
they have always contended,
occur only during periods in which
a low tariff schedule has prevail-
ed.

It may not be "expedient" to
deal with tariff revision at this
juncture, but the sentiment of
the country, irrespective of party,
is becoming too strong to be
resisted, and there can be no
doubt but that the schedule now
in force, the extortions due to
which a certain Governor said
would not in one year equal "all

the robberies and thefts commit-
ted by all the insurance compa-
nies since the life-insurance busi-
ness originated," will be adjusted'
to meet present day require-
ments.

MR. FRANK A. MUNSEY, the
new owner of the Baltimore
News, enters upon the field of
Maryland journalism under partic-
ularly fortuitous circumstances
in that he is welcomed by the
press and the people alike, not
only of Baltimore, but of the
entire State. Mr. Munsey's
achievements in the magazine
world are well know to every-
body, and the success that has
attended his previous newspaper
ventures and the fact that he
comes to Baltimore, not to undo,
but to continue the fearless and
independent policy of the News
are indicative of that bright
future that awaits his latest
acquisition. Mr. Munsey is a
man of original ideas, of strong
convictions and unconquerable
energy; he is progressive to a
superlative degree, and knowing
what the people want, he gives
it to them regardless of what the
effort may cost. The position
which the Baltimore News has
held in the past, under the able
direction of Mr. Gr_asty, has been
an enviable one. He and his
exceptionally able associates
made the paper a power for good
throughout the State; a journal
whose opinions are respected and
whose policy was sound. This
is the valuable asset which Mr.
Munsey has acquired and this
high standard he will undoubted-
ly maintain.

THE award in the contest for
the set of harness offered by THE
CHRONICLE to the farmer who
wrote the most practical article
on farming was decided this
week, the name of the winner
and the formal decision of the
judges appearing in another
column. It was expected that
many papers would be handed in
for this contest, which was inau-
gurated with the idea of bene-
fiting local tillers of the soil by
giving them an opportunity for
the interchange of ideas, but
interest was not thoroughly
aroused until the date for receiv-
ing these articles was past.
Ever since then many farmers in
this neighborhood have expressed
regret at not having co-operated
with THE CHRONICLE in its en-
deavor to establish a clearing
house for practical ideas on hus-
bandry. The harness was only
to make it worth while for those
who took the time and trouble to
write. As it was, only a few
entered the contest— (five farm-
ers, to be exact) but, true to its
promise THE CHRONICLE carries
out its contract with the few just
the same as it would have done
had there been fifty entries, and
it will take the greatest pleasure
in delivering, not a cheap set of
harness, but a $17 hand-made
set, to the winner. THE CHRONI-
CLE takes this opportunity to
thank the few who entered the
contest and also the painstaking
judges who awarded the prize.

IN considering the proposed
new railroad there is, as we have
before insisted, but one logical
route to be adopted in so far as
Emmitsburg is concerned, and
that route is by the way of
Creagerstown and Rocky Ridge.
Should they join with the Thur-
mont advocates in urging the
building of the W. F. & G. road
to the latter place first, the people
of this vicinity will commit a
most serious blunder and one
which they will regret for all
time to come.
We do not for one moment be-

lieve that Thurmont has any in-
terest whatever in Emmitsburg,
and we fail to see how Emmits-
burg can profit by aiding Thur-
mont to carry out its own scheme
of self-aggrandizement.

It is manifest that Thurmont
needs the road; it is quite evi-
dent that she is doing all in her
power to get it ; but it is also
very perceptible that in her

alleged anxiety for Emmitsburg's
welfare, "the lady doth protest
too much."

WE have just entered upon an-
other Lenten season, and from
now until the glorious festival of
Easter, fasting, self-abnegation,
self-discipline and renewed relig-
ious activity will be the daily
practice of thousands of souls
who realize the spiritual, mental
and physical benefit to be derived
from the observance of these
forty days of penitence and pray-
er. Lent is a special period for
self examination; a time for
retirement from the world with
a view to overcoming the influ-
ences that impede us in our
efforts to lead better daily lives.
To the one who observes lent as
it should be observed there will
come true happiness at Easter
time; but to him whose heart is
not in unison with its real import;
who, as far as outward appear-
ances go, retires from the world,
but who in reality only takes the
world with him, Easter will be
nothing but a date, a sorry re-
minder of a lost opportunity.

A PARIS dispatch says that a
noted beauty appeared on the
Boulevard Haussman with a pet
poodle which was rigged out in
a collar ornamented with gold
coins, a fur coat, with pockets, a
pair of rubber boots and two pairs
of diamond earrings. And yet
specialists tell us that insanity is
on the decrease.

So far, all the Vice Presidential
entries appear to be "dark
horses ;" at least, they are keep-
ing mighty dark."— Washington
Herald. And it looks as though
some of them will prove to be
"mud horses" when the prelimi-
nary canter begins.

"AT last it has been made clear
to us why China is called the
'Celestial Kingdom.' There are
no lawyers in China."—Chicago
Evening Post. And furthermore
because Chinamen mind their p's
and queues.

ACCORDING to a Baltimore pa-
per, a staircase has been been
invented which plays tunes as it
is walked up and down upon.
Rather embarrassing we should
imagine, to some men who come
in after midnight.

EVEN some people with high-
speed automobiles have been
caught by the hard times. —St.
Louis Post-Dispatch. Still
they've had the satisfaction of
going some while the going was
good.

"THE praises of Peru must
assuredly be sweet to the sailors
of our fleet," thinks the Philadel-
phia Press, "especially when we
remember that even the Peruvian
bark is a tonic," Not to mention
Peruna.

BECAUSE he asked a young
lady for a kiss a clergyman in
New York State was asked to
resign. Probably the penalty
would not have been more severe
had he taken it without asking,
and the wonder is that he didn't.

IT is said that the Senate Fin-
ance Committee has asked Luth-
er Burbank to try the experiment
of crossing greenbacks with
rubber bands, with the idea of
producing a more elastic cur-
rency.

A NEWSPAPER says that there
is a Chinese laundryman in St.
Joseph, Missouri, by the name
of Dam Li. Which statement,
we are inclined to think, is very
much like that Oriental's alleged
cognomen.

ONE thing that Governor War-
field may console himself with is
that he made his own appoint-
ments. —Annapolis Capital. And
another thing; that he made an
ideal governor.

UMPIRES beware! It is report-
ed that this year's lemon crop
breaks all previous records.

BURGLARS lately robbed neigh-
bors of Andrew Carnegie. —Balti-
more American. It's strange
that we haven't seen anything
further about the kidnapping of
this prominent character.

X++++++++++++++++**41++++

Wedding and Holiday Gifts.
"THE rival 'dry' and 'wet' +.

orators," says a Baltimore paper, +.
"are doing most of the talking +
at Annapolis just now." And +
the greater part of it appears to +
be "dry rot."

WE'RE in the midst of the ÷
Capitol probe, we've had spells +
of the Standard Oil probe, and

For more than a Century it has been sufficient
guarantee of the quality of an article to know that
it was bought at Galt's.

Goods sent on approval, express charges pre-
paid.

GALT & BRO.,
ESTABLISHED OVER A CENTURY.

JEWELLERS, SILVERSMITHS, STATIONERS,

WASHINGTON, D. C.
now comes the naval probe.—
Philadelphia Press. What about
prohibition?

RUMOR has it that the Earl of
Yarmouth is to marry the daugh-
ter of a "bloated bondholder."
In that event would the Earl be-
come a "yarmouth bloater"?

"MORE and more white persons
are trying to prove that they are
Indians. "—Oklahoma State Capi-
tal. Not at all necessary in
many cases.

ONLY five weeks more at An-
napolis, and nothing done yet. —
Baltimore News. Isn't that
$175,000 something?

MARKET REPORTS.

The following market quotations, which are ,

corrected every Friday morning, are subject to

daily changes.
. .

EMMITSBUR.,

Corrected by L M. Zimmerman

Wheat, (dry)  90

Rye  70

Oats   50

Corn   63

Hay, 5.00@ 9.00

LI VIE f-4'1"41,10C M.

Corrected by Patterson Brothers

Steers, per 100 lb  3.506 COO
Butcher Heifer,   34 (a4

Fresh Cows  20.00@50.0O

Fat Cows and Bulls, per lb ..... 2 @ 3

Hogs, Fat per lb  50)
Sheep, Pat per 115 

Lambs, per lb 
Calves, per lb  

Stock Cattle 

4C4Isan try Prot:Luce Etc.

Corrected by Jos. E. Hoke.

Butter 20

Egg-  16

Chickens, per lb  10

Turkeys, per lb  12

Spring Chickens per lb  10

Ducks, per lb  10

Potatoes, per bushel  .55

Dried Cherries, (seeded).   :2

Raspberries  15

Blackberries  4

Apples, (dried)  5

Lard, per lb  9

Beef Hides  01

USE

White Pine and Tar
FOR COUGHS AND COLDS.

At Zimmerman's Pharmacy.

Mount St. Mary's College
and Ecclesiastical Seminary.

ConductA by secular clergymen, aided by lay professors.
If The one hundredth scholastic year begins September 13, 1907.
1{Classical, Scientific and Commercial Courses. New Laboratory for

the practical teaching of Physics and Chemistry.
¶The latest modern improvements. Beautiful grounds. New athletic

field. Fine gymnasium and swimming pool.
!;Separate department for young boys.

Address, VERY REV. D. J. FLYNN, LL. D.,
Emmitsburg, Maryland.

al)2 

LOSSES PAID Fire, 1101040, Whigstor.

BALTIMORE, March.

WHEAT :—spot, .9934
CORN :—Spot, 6314
OATS :—White 5834
RYE :—Nearby, 90@91 ; bag lots, 75(05.
HAY :—Timothy, 816.50@if17.00; No. 1 Clover

$11.50 @815.00; No. 2 Clover, 813.00@$11.60.

STRAW :—Rye straw—fair to choice, $12.50@

1113.00. No. 2, $11.50@$12.00 ; tangled rye, blocks

89.50 (4)810.50; wheat, blocks, 88.00@$8.50 ; oats

9.00@$10.00

MILL FEED :—Spring bran, per ton, $27.00@
$27.50; 1001b. sacks, per ton, 27.50@$2.8.00; mid

dlings, 1001b. sacks, per ton, 825.50.@826,00
POULTRY :—Old hens, @13; young chick-

ens, large, 15@16 ; small, @ ; Spring chick-

ens, large, ; small @ Turkeys, 18©

PRODUCE:—Eggs, 20 ; butter, nearby, rolls

20@ ; Maryland, Virginia and Pennsylvania
prints, .20 @.
POTATOES :— Per bu. 70@75; No. 2, per

bu. New potatoes, per. bbl. 8 . @if .
CATTLE :—Steers, best, 84.25@81.50; others

113.50@81.00; Heifers, @8 ;Cows, WI @
83.00; Bulls, $2.00 @ $3.00; Calves, 7(417%

Fall Lambs, 6%@7C .; PlFss ,81.00@81.50,
Shoats, 82. : Fresh Cows, $30.00@4140.00

per head.,

s. 
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THE

FREDERICKTOWN
SAVINGS

INSTITUTION
IS NOW LOCATED IN ITS

NEW BANK BUILDING.

We invite the public
to inspect its thorough
fire-proof construction
and burglar-proof
equipment.

M. E. DOLL,
President.

J. MARSHALL MILLER,
Secretary.

fel) 28 9t.

).•>4.111111W

Perhaps you can't
spare the time to call
—and maybe you don't
care to write. Use
either phone—we have
them both—and your
orders will receive
prompt attention

from
The Emmitsburg

Chronicle.

CAPITAL
$3,000,000

35cr4"° THE HOME INSURANCE COMPANY, 
NEW YORK.

ORGANIZED IN 1853

MAIN OFFICES: 56 CEDAR STREET, NEW YORK.

EQUITY STABILITY PERMANENCY
Assets January 1st, 1907,-$20,839,174. Liabilities, including cash
capital $13,430,819. Net surplus $7,408,355.
Insures against loss of real and personal property, rental income,
Earned profits and commissions.

E. L. ANNAN, AGENT, EMMITSBURG, MD.
aug 9-ly

Cortright Metal Shingles
MAKE

THE MOST DURABLE ROOFING KNOWN.
q You add nothing to Cortright Metal Roofing. It contains

everything but the nails to fasten it on.

NOTHING TO RUST, NOTHING TO ROT, NOTHING TO CURL AND
SPLIT, NOTHING TO LEAK.

q You pay for Cortright Metal Roofing only at a moderate
price, less than for either stone slate or tiles, and perhaps
no more than for wood shingles.

JAMES G. BISHOP, AGENT, EMMITSBURG, MD
Sample shingles may be seen at this office. aug. 16-ly

40WE'S LIVERY
TEAMS AT ANY TIME AND FOR ANY OCCASION.

SPECIAL ARRANCEMENTS FOR COMMERCIAL MEN.

ALWAYS PROMPT AND SATISFACTORY SERVICE

HOWARD M. ROWE,
EMMITSBURG, MD.

C. & P. PHONE. jan 26-ly

(tvf

The New Suit Fabrics for Spring
are here in all their beauty. A larger, better and
more comprehensive showing than we have ever
before made so early in the season, one you will not
find equalled elsewhere. If you want style, individ-
uality and exclusiveness you should see the new
shades and styles for Spring and get our prices.

J. D. LIPPY
Gettysburg, Pa. The Tailor

Mch. 8-tf.

4w I"
• ,--•47.4 —v.s.
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NOT TOO SERIOUS. A

What Is Your Preference?

Every reader of a newspaper has ideas.

Every reader of a newspaper has a preference

for certain features which to him or her, as  the

case may be, are particularly attractive and inte-

resting.

It is the object of THE CHRONICLE to give its readers

just what they want, and therefore an invitation

is herewith extended to every subscriber of this

paper to state just what that preference is.

All suggestions sent in good faith will be care-

fully considered, and a new department will be

added to THE CHRONICLE whenever a preference for

the same feature has been indicated by several

readers.

No attention will be paid to unsigned communi-

cations, but each letter will be treated as confi-

dential and the name of the writer will NOT be

published.

•

Concrete Construction.
41 Concrete Pavements, Sidewalks,

Steps, Gutters, Cellar Floors, Water
Troughs, Hitching Posts, Carriage
Blocks, etc.

II All work by contract and all con-
tracts faithfully carried out.
Estimates Furnished.

GETTYSBURG, PA.

G. W. WEAVER & SON

EMMITSBURG, MD.

G. W. WEAVER & SON

THE LEADERS

CLOTHS AND COLORS, FOR A NEW SEASON,
The Spring fabrics indicated

for greatest consumption in

Suits—says an authority—

are Serges, Panamas and

Voiles—Shadow Stripes or

Cords, as also Self Colored

Checks—yet mostly Stripes

in shadow or Herring Bone,

will be the leading fancy

ideas.

The colors are-

1st. Blues
Navies
Royal
Copenhagen

Peacock

2nd. Black

CHAS. E. GILLELAN, 3rd•
EMMITSBURG, MARYLAND. aug 9-ly

Sporting Goods.
Kodaks and Supplies.

Souvenir Post Cards of Emmitsburg, Cigars, Pipes and To-
bacco. Knives, Razors, Hardware, Guns, Rifles, Revolvers' and
Ammunition. Confectionery, Groceries and notions.

C. J. SHUFF Ir6 CO.
Northeast Corner Public Square, Emmitsburg, Md.

I The Wise Farmer
who intends to have sale in the Spring is he who has
about decided upon the date and who is beginning to
think of his Sale Bills. There is only one thing
more for that man to do now, and that is to
book his date at The Chronicle Office, so
that he may avoid conflicting with
the time some other person may
have chosen. All persons

advertising their sales
in The Chronicle, in

addition to hav-
ing their
BILLS

Printed at this Office
will be entitled to Sale Cards
(ready for mailing) Free of
charge.

THIS:PAPER REACHES THE PEOPLE, AND ADVERTISERS

IN THE CHRONICLE CET RESULTS

theittinfort of a woman's shoe depends largely
on _the flexibility. of its sole. While all

Dolly Madison Shoes
are unusually flexible,-m_one style is especially
designed for;tenderofeet. It is called the Dolly
Madison Hand-turri.Shaedrith*Feathei_ Edge.

To those seeking-absolute-ease
and comfort in their shoes we
especially recommend this style

$3.00 and $3.50
For Sale by Represdratative

Dealers

SOLD HI M. FRANK ROW).

Browns
Biscuits
Golden
Mode

4th. Gray Series
Silver
Nickel
Smoke

5th. Cardinal
Cerise

6th. Novelties

IN SILKS.
Fashion experts and the

large stores are giving first

place to Tussah or Pongee

Silks—mostly in rough and

fancy weaves—Foulards in

patterns distinctly different

from other seasons.

Taffetas are still in full fav-

or. Fancy Linens and Silk

warped goods for both street

and regular wear will proba-

bly be very popular.

Our Ladies' and Children's

Ready to Wear department

is better stocked than ever

before. SucceSs begets cour-

age to contract.

In many of the styles we

now show there is a decided

change from last season; the

'Jacket being a cross between

the Prince Chop and Cuta-

way—shorter over the hips,

pointed front and back, with

a one or two button closing.

Skirts are both flarred and

pleated, hardly two suits

alike, as we get them from

three of the foremost makers

of popular priced goods in

the country—each with its

own style originator.

Great variety in shapes and

trimmings in separate Skirts

as well as weaves and colors.

Trimmings either Self or Taf-
feta bands.

The Bankers' Panic, which
is now happily over, did not
disturb our business or make
us timid in getting ready for
another season. We believed
that a large proportion of
our customers will be and are
more prosperous than before
and we predict for ourselves,
and for others who were
courageous enough to get
ready in getting-ready time,
a better and larger business
than ever before.
Our plans, which now show
fruition in our open stock,
makes us grandly ready for
business.

The New Dress Goods
are on sale. In the weaves
and colors that are decreed
as correct, and indicated in
the other column.

The New Silks.
Fancy Tussahs. Colors are
Copenhagen, Navy, Mattier,
Biscuit and Natural.

Taffetas.
Yard wide—in several quali-
ties, in correct colors, and
half dozen grades of Blacks.

Soft Silks
for Fancy Waists. Poie de
Cygnes, Messalines, &c. Sue-
sines, all shades, Swazines,
&c., &c.

NEW LACES AND EMBROIDERIES
Without exaggeration the
greatest stock we [have ever
been privileged to show.
Valenciennes in French and
German—Filet and Italians.
Plain Venise, Oriental and
Cluny Bands and Designs
White, Cream, Arab and
Black.
We predict a great Lace sea-
son.

THE READYJO WEAR
DEPARTMENT

fully ready. The new shapes
in,SUITS, 50 styles, hardly
two alike—made out of the
colors and weaves that Fash-
ion has put her approval on.
(An early attention to the pur-
chase of a Suit will prevent dis-
appointment .or tedious delay to
wait for special orders to be filled
later.)

LADIES DRESS SKIRTS
250 Panama, Voiles, Taffeta,
Serge and Novelty " Cloth
Skirts :received:in the past
ten days—wish we could give
descriptions. They must be
seen—made by "Wooltex"
and other makes of renown.
Rightly styled and tailored.

THE NEW NET AND SILK WAISTS
are ready. We have never shown
as many styles, or been able to
give as good value, nor were the
waists as beautiful as now. The

[New Silk

JUMPER AND PRINCESS SUITS
are ready. Made of Plain and
Fancy Taffeta and Swiss Silks, at
a cost less too than you could ex-
pect where beauty and style are a
consideration. The new

LINGERIE WAISTS AND SUITS
are here. The Waldorf brand.
High class make and style at mod-
erate prices.
The Silk Suits and Waists are de-
nominated as "Perfect Dreams"
by those who have seen them.

THE NEW SPRING JACKETS
are ready—Black, Coverts and
Fancies. The new TAFFETA
SILK COATS are here. Rich and
handsome for the older ladies.
The newest stylish coat, beautiful
for either use in damp weather or
for riding at any time. rz-ji
The entire store is fully stocked
for Spring business—and invites
you.
We cannot go into descriptions on
any of these goods. The assort-
ment is too large to pick out a few.
It is impossible to sample all these
goods at the Branch, but when it
is impossible for you to come to
Gettysburg, let the Branch know
your wants. Ifeb 28-2t

A Bit Of Wit And Humor To Season

The Serious Side Of Life.

He Knew Only One.

A teacher had been telling her class

of boys that worms had become so

numerous that they destroyed the

crops and it was necessary to import

the English sparrow to exterminate :

them.. The sparrows multiplied very

fast and were driving away our na-

tive birds.
Johnny was apparently inattentive,

and the teacher, thinking to catch him

napping, said:
"Johnny, which is worse, to have

worms or sparrows?"
"Please, I never had the sparrows."

—Ladies' Tome Journal.

They Were Agreed.
"Lack of education is a great draw-

back, Farmer Jones," said the summer

boarder.
"Ain't it?" replied the farmer.

"Why, there's men comes out here

who are fifty years old and never saw

corn planted."

All it Needed.

"I made this potato salad for you
myself," smiled she. "Isn't it deli-

cious?"
"It would be," assented her husband,

"If you had put a little more oil and

vinegar and pepper and mustard seed
and horseradish in the dressing and

Introduced a sliced egg or two and a

few white onions and left half of the
potatoes out."

Tolerance In Japan.

Westerners seem to find it incon-

ceivable how the Japanese can main-

tain allegiance to different creeds at

one_and the same time. One broad ex-

planation of this is that we as a nation

are tolerant in mind, especially in mat-

ters pertaining to religion. —Japan

Times of Tokyo.

The Wrong Jam.

Haskell—What's Bobby crying for?
Mrs. Haskell—Oh. the poor boy caught
his finger in the pantry door. Haskell
—Wm! He evidently didn't get the
jam he was looking for that time.—
Pick-Me-Up.

Getting Back at Him.

Hewitt—I got even with the doctor

who vaccinated me. Jewett—How did

you do it? Hewitt—He ran for office,

and I scratched him.

Flattery is telling a man to his face

that which was intended only for his
tombstone.—Dallas News.

In Summer Time.
Why do the honeybees suck from the

clover
Sweets upon sweets through the long

summer day?
They work to have honey, a plenty and

over.
When all the bright summer has van-

ished away.

The Pointer.
Nine times out of ten the fellow who

is let in on the ground floor falls be-
tween the girders and lands in the
cellar.

Saw For Himself.
A man carrying a looking glass said

to a newsboy, "Come here and look
into this glass and you will see a don-
key."
"How did you find that out?" retort-

ed the boy.—London Express.

Opposites Often Wed.
"Miss, you are a hoiden. Nobody

will ever care to marry a boisterous
girl."
"Don't worry, mother. I'll find some

nice, giristerons boy."—Kansas City

Journal.

Too Fast.

"The first day he went out with his
new auto he got pulled."
"For going fast?"
"No; quite the opposite."
"I don't see"—
"For stopping fast. He had to hire

a farmer to haul him home."—Houston
Post.

The Boss.

"There's a man at the door, pa," call-
ed little Willie from the lower hall,
"who wants to see the boss of the

house!"
"Tell your mother," called pa.
"Tell the cook," promptly called his

mother.—Philadelphia Press.
—

The Navel Orange.
For a product of nature a California

navel orange as it graces the breakfast
table or the push cart is about the
most artificial thing in the world. It
is also a very striking illustration of
the fact that while beauty may be
only skin deep it counts for a whole
lot. To begin with, the navel orange
of California is an exotic, reaching its
present habitat after devious wander-
ing. And, be it ever so sweet tasting,
If its skin has had its beauty marred it
scarcely ever gets farther than the
orchard where it grew. Not only that,
but even the most comely ones before
they are boxed and shipped are brush-
ed by machinery and polished and
otherwise fussed with to give them a

beauty which mere nature never would

have provided.—William R. Stewart in
Technical World.

Ignorance Not Bliss.
"There is a certain gnawing uncer-

tainty about calling on people who
speak a different language from their

servants," remarked the woman who

does. "You can never tell whether

they are saying, 'Make another cup of

tea, Katie; I have company,' or 'She

always drops in about tea time, con-

found her! Pour some more hot water

In the pot.' "—New York Press.

STIEFF PIANO
IN YOUR HOME NEVER BRINGS REGRET.

Honored with Gold Medal at Jamestown
Exposition.

Indorsed by the New England Conser-
vatory, Boston, Mass.

No Middle Man's Profits. Sold to you
direct—From Factory to Home.

Write for catalogue or have our Fac-
tory Representative see you.

, Used Upright Pianos—all makes

$100.up
' Square Pianos

$10 up

STIEFF - - 9 N. Liberty St.,

BALTIMORE, MD. jan 3-Iy

Attractive advertisements spur people

on to the buying point.
Let them know that you have some-

thing good; they'll do the rest.

It is simply a question of letting them

know.

41 The correspondence in THE
CHRONICLE enables its readers
to know what their friends in
different localities are doing.

q The Paragraph News, pub
lished in THE CHRONICLE every
week, is accurate, and it covers
all important events.

H .44 ;-
PRUDENTIAL

HAS THE 4,

STRENGTH OF,
GIBRALTAR

The Prudentisal Insurance
Company of America.

Insurance At Net Cost.
THE

POLICY CONTAINS THE ENTIRE CONTRACT.
WHOLE LIFE POLICY
LIMITED LIFE POLICY

ENDOWMENT
GOLD BOND.

For information, fill out attachcd coupon.

Name Age 

Address ................... • .• • • • • ..•
Send to

W. F. HARDY, Supt.,
1031 & 1033 Chestnut St.,

oct 44y PHILADELPHIA

THE

STAFFORD
Perfect Service,
Finest Location.
Excellent Cuisine.
Liberal Management.
Fireproof Construction.

WASHINGTON PLACE

BALTIMORE,

june 28-ly

C. J. ROWE
AGENT FOR

YORK LAUNDRY.
Laundry called for Monday and de-

livered Saturday.

q The editorials in THE CHRON-
ICLE are non-partisan. They
are broad, independent and
constructive.

SOLID SILVER

American Lever Watches,
WARRANTED TWO YEARS,

ONLY 86.

G. T. EYSTER
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PERSONALS.

THE CHRONICLE invites its read-
ers to send in communications
containing personals and items of
news from their respective locali-
ties. Articles intended for inser-
tion in the CHRONICLE should reach
this office on Wednesday morn-
ing and they should, in every in-
stance, be sigaed by the corres-
pondents as an evidence of good
faith. The name of the writer,
however, will NOT be published
unless there is a request to that
effect.

Mrs. Michael Hoke is visiting in Bal-
timore.

Mr. L. Edwin Motter is
few days in Frederick.

Mr. Harry Roddy spent Sunday
Mr. Edgar Humerick.

Mr. Joseph F. Orendorff
few days in Baltimore.

Mr. Joseph Rowe, of Baltimore, spent
a few days in this place.

Mr. John Murray, of Baltimore, spent
Saturday in Emmitsburg.

Miss Euphemia Tyson has returned
from a visit to Baltimore.

Mrs. F. S. Starner spent a day of
last week in Gettysburg.

Mr. Edgar Humerick and sister were
recently the geests of Mr. and Mrs.
John Kelly.

Mrs. Sadie McKissick and son, of
Eyler's Valley, spent a few days with
Mrs. James Currey.

Miss Simmons, of Mount Holly, N.
J. is visiting her aunt, Miss Hannah
Gillelan.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Francis Topper and
son, Rogers, spent several days with
friends in New Oxford, Pa.

Miss Fannie Florence has returned
from Gettysburg where she had been
visiting Mrs. Edgar Humerick.

Messrs. Charles Willson and Brooke
Boyle, of Hagerstown, are the guests
of Mr. and Mrs. Adolphus Harner.

Mrs. Charles Wentz, who has been
the guest of her mother, Mrs. Catha-
rine Hyder, has returned to Baltimore.

Misses Lilly and Serena Motter, of
Frederick, spent Sunday with their
grandfather, Mr. Lewis Martin Motter.

Mrs. August Peppier and Miss Ethel
Peppier, who had been visiting Mr. and
Mrs. Albert Patterson, have returned
to Baltimore.

Mrs. Robert Cromwell, of Walkers-
vill, spent a few days with her sister,
Mrs. James Currey, who has been ill
for some time,

Mr. S. N. McNair and Miss McNair
have returned from Walbrook where
they were the guests of Mr. and Mrs.
William Speed.

spending a

with

spent a

Mrs. Leathy Motter and her daughter,
Miss Charlotte, spent Saturday and
Sunday in this place, the guests of Mr.
and Mrs. Henry Stokes.

Messrs. Michael Hoke and Samuel
Gamble are attending the twelfth anni-
versary of the formation of the Grand
Army Club of Baltimore.

Mr. George Eyster was in Frederick
on Saturday visiting his brother, Mr.
Samuel Eyster, who is a patient at the
Frederick City Hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Martin and lit-
tle daughter, Mildred, of Richmond,
Va., spent a few days in town last week
the guests of Mr. and Mrs. Charles C.
Kretzer and family.

Mr. Henry M. Main of Lewistown,
spent Wednesday in Emmitsburg with
Mr. Henry Stokes with whom he learn-
ed the harness business. It has been
forty-eight years since Mr. Main began
his apprenticeship in Mr. Stokes' shop.

A BEAUTIFUL WEDDING.

One of the prettiest weddings of the
season took place on Wednesday,
March 4th, in the Methodist Church in
this place, when Miss Lottie Matthews,
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. John A.
Matthews, of near Emmitsburg, be-
came the bride of Mr. Albert Weber,
of Baltimore city. Misg Matthews was
attended by Miss Bessie Brown, of
near Taneytown, while Mr. John
Matthews, Jr., was the groom's best
man. The bridal party entered the
church which was profusely and very
beatifully decorated for the occasion,
preceded by Miss Mary Ellen Eyster
who acted as flower girl. The Rev.
Mr. Richard Koontz, pastor of the
church, performed the ceremony which
occurred at precisely 1 o'clock. Miss
Madeline Frailey, of Emmitsburg,
played the wedding march and Miss
Nellie Eyster, also of Emmitsburg,
with much feeling and effect' sang the
beautiful and appropriate song "0
Promise Me." After the wedding an
elaborate luncheon was served at the
home of the bride, to which all the
guests were invited. Mr. Weber is
with the American Typefounders Com-
pany, of Baltimore, in which city Mr.
Weber and his bride will make their
home.

Farmers! You have all had more or
less trouble with lightning rods. If
you want lightning protection that real-
ly protects, and at moderate cost, I can
give it to you and guarantee your build-
ings against destruction. The Dodd
and Struthers Cable is the thing. L.
M. ZIMMERMAN. mar. 6-2t.

Letters Co the Editor
TROLLEY NOT PRACTICABLE.

To THE EDITOR OF THE CHRONICLE:
For several weeks I have been read-

ing in THE CHRONICLE about the two
routes which a trolley road might fol-
low connecting Emmitsburg with Fred-
erick. It seems to me a vital consider-
ation has been entirely ignored. To
operate a road profitably by electricity
it is necessary that it should traverse a
densely populated country supplying
enough passenger traffic to require a
frequent schedule. Otherwise, it is not
economical to operate by electricity.
To generate electrical current requires
either a water power or a steam plant.
To justify the cost of a central power
plant constant operation of cars is nec-
essary in order that the capital invest-
ed in the plant may be earning its in-
terest. And the plant must be oper-
ated constantly to very nearly its full
capacity if it is to be a profitable in-
vestment. If a road connecting Em-
mitsburg and Frederick would have
enough business to necessitate running
of cars every hour or even every hour
and a half, it would be economical to
operate by electricity. If, however,
there is only enough travel to justify
the operation of, say, two cars in the
morning and two in the evening it
would not be practicable to operate by
electricity for the power plant would
be idle a majority of the time and,
therefore, would be an unproductive
investment.
A trolley road, is, essentially, a local

passenger proposition. It is true in
the middle western states through trol-
ley cars are operated on long runs; for
example, from Dayton, 0., to Indianap-
olis, Ind., a distance of about 112 miles;
and from Dayton to Toledo, 0., about
160 miles. The Dayton--Toledo run is,
however, in effect, a succession of lo-
cal runs and the through travel by trol-
ley between these cities amounts to
very little. Dayton has a population of
over 85,000 and Toledo's population is
nearly 132,000. In between, the prin-
cipal towns are: Piqua, 12,172; Troy,
6,000; Sidney, 7,000; Wapahoneta.
4,000; Lima, 25,000; Findlay, 20,000;
North Baltimore, 3,600; Bowling
Greeen, 6,000. Here is a total popula-
tion, including termini, of 300,000 or
about 2,000 per mile and I have not
counted the innumerable villages along
the line and the rural population, which
is dense ; nor the connections with oth-
er trolley roads ramifying throughout
Ohio, Indiana and Michigan. This I
instance for the sake of contrast.
Turn now to the Emmitsburg-Freder-

ick proposition. At one end is a town
of 1,000 population. If the road runs
through Thurmont there is added an-
other town of 1,000 people. At the other
end is Frederick with, say 10,000 popu-
lation. Now the question is, can Em-
mitsburg, Thurmont and the intermed-
iate country supply enough travel to
Frederick, and have the Frederick peo-
ple enough business in the above
named places, to supply a sufficient
amount of passenger traffic to justify
the operation of cars every hour, or
every hour and a half? What's the an-
swer?
The experience of the middle western

states, where trolley railroading has
been reduced to something like an exact
science, has demonstrated that the trol-
ley road is not in it with the steam
road when it comes to carrying heavy
freight. Merchandise and package

, freight, on which the rate is high, can
be profitably carried on an electric
road if there is enough of it, but bulk

I freight plainly cannot be handled by a
I trolley road economically unless the
, grades are as low as the steam railroad
grades and to make them so, requires
heavy construction outlay on which a
profitable return cannot be expected.
What would be a moderate grade on a
trolley road would be prohibitive on a
steam road from the operating stand-
point. And in a territory having the
topographical features of the country
between Emmitsburg and Frederick,
the cost of constructing a trolley road
with steam railroad grades would be
prohibitive from the financial stand-
point.

Therefore it seems to me perfectly
clear that a trolley road between Fred-
erick and Emmitsburg could not possi-
bly be a profitable undertaking. At
least it is so doubtful that the Emmits-
burg people should hesitate a long time
before they invest any money in it.
It does not follow that Emmitsburg
cannot have additional railroad facili-
ties but I see no use in trifling with the
situation—hot air won't boom Emmits-
burg or any other locality in this world.
I believe that outside capital is neces-
sary if anything definite is to be ac-
complished and I do not believe that
any capitalists with experience in the
railroad business will produce the funds
to build the trolley road. There is a
fair chance, however, to interest capi-
tal in a steam railroad from Gettysburg
to Frederick through Emmitsburg.
That is a proposition which would ap-
peal to men who know the railroad
business and, in the end, their assist-
ance is indispensable if anything more
than idle talk is to result. I have tres-
passed too far already upon your space
and the patience of your readers and I

I think the Gettysburg-Emmitsburg-
Frederick plan speaks for itself. It is
practical, would be profitable and would
be of far more benefit to Emmitsburg
than either of the proposed trolley
roads. ELECTRICUS.

ROCKY RIDGE FOR HIM.

To THE EDITOR OF THE CHRONICLE:
I have been thinking over the bene-

fits we would secure from the new road
and, upon reflection they do not meas-
ure up as largely as they promise.
Our people at Emmitsburg and vicinity
and Mt. St. Mary's chiefly go to Balti-
more and points East on the Western
Maryland road. Few go West from
here. Those going East by the new
road must go to Thurmont if built
there, and from Thurmont to Baltimore
or any point East. The fare from Em-
mitsburg to Thurmont and from Em-
mitsburg to Rocky Ridge will be the
same, but from Thurmont to Baltimore
will be different because Rocky Ridge
is six miles nearer Baltimore. I then
must pay extra on these six miles
which on a 2 cent rate is 12 cents or 24
cents for a round trip. I do not see
the advantage of paying this extra fare
for the pleasure of travelling over the
new road. Nor do I see why I should
go to Thurmont and from there to Em-
mitsburg when I could come directly
up from Rocky Ridge and be at Em-
mitsburg by the time I got to Thur-
mont. Nor do I see any advantage in
getting to Frederick by way of Thur-
mont rather than by way of Rocky
Ridge. To go to Pen-Mar it costs no
more from Rocky Ridge than Thurmont
so no use on that account. Local
freight which is paid on the mileage
basis Emmitsburg and Mt. St. Mary's
are both placed at a disadvantage by
the Thurmont route because the haul is
longer than by the way of Rocky
Ridge. The only advantage the Thur-
mont route has which to us is very lit-
tle use is to the local passengers West
over the Western Maryland.

TRAVELLER.

HOT AIR WON'T BUILD ROAD.

To THE EDITOR OF THE CHRONICLE:
I followed with much interest the

railroad discussion in your valued paper
and in The Clarion, and tbe account of
the meetings in Emmitsburg. After
all the "hot air" that was developed
and the visions of trolley cars frequent-
ly passing by each man's door, from
the national Capitol to the historic field
of Gettysburg, it finally becomes evi-
dent that the W. F. & G. has only ten
miles of track crudely built from Fred-
erick to Lewistown, mortgaged to the
limit, as shown by the records, and
headed for a connection with the West-
ern Maryland railroad at either Thur-
mont or Rocky Ridge, and without
enough money to complete it that far.
The electric idea is gone and steam is
determined upon as the motive power.
Now the only question at issue, after
going to the very bottom of facts, is
which route could and should be built,
the Thurmont or the Rocky Ridge
route. This question we should decide
with the full knowledge of the fact
that no road, eithdr steam or electric,
can or will be built from Thurmont to
Emmitsburg because there is nothing
to build it with. The few interested in
the Thurmont route have been seeking
to amuse the people North of Thurmont
with such an idle hope, and trying to
use the people of nearby places and
even some of those in Emmitsburg by
such means, with the idea of further- ,
ing their cause. But sober sense and
sound judgment will prevail in deciding
which route will best serve our own in-
terests. There can be only one answer,
for anyone a few miles North of Thur-
mont, namely, Rocky Ridge. This route
would give the people of Emmitsburg,
Mount St. Mary's and Motter's a direct
connection with Frederick over the
Emmitsburg road, and such connection
would practically assure a continuation I
from Emmitsburg to Gettysburg which
would otherwise never be built.

HOME. I

WANTS PROMOTERS TO EXPLAIN.

To THE EDITOR OF THE CHRONICLE:
It is rather significant that at the

two meetings in Emmitsburg held in
the interest of the new railroad no men- I
tion was made of the $150,000 mortgage
bonds. I am informed that $75,000 in
bonus stock was issued to the syndicate
endorsing the company's paper to float
the loan. If the gentlemen who came
up from Frederick and Thurmont to the
last meeting knew about these facts
they were very careful not to divulge
them. I have been requested to con-
tribute, but I would like to know if the
new stock to be subscribed and paid for
in full is to be on the same basis as the
large block of stock issued to the syndi-
cate as a bonus and if both will be sub-
ject to the first mortgage bonds al-
ready issued and now outstanding. An
explanation of these points it seems to
me, is due the public from the promo-
ters. INQUIRER.

WILL WRITE NO MORE.

MR. EDITOR
In regard to the much-mooted rail-

road project the undersigned submitted
his views and convictions as Pastor of
St. Anthony's and gave his reasons
therefor.
He recognizes the fact that he is here

only for a time, but the parish remains,
and he has to look to the future as well
as the present. He would consider him-
self as recreant to his trust, if he did
not seize every opportunity of perman-
ently benefiting St. Anthony's mater
ially, morally and spiritually, and so
far, there are no reasonable grounds to
believe that he has erred in the least.
The very motive that has prompted
him to give his views publicity, was to
ascertain if they were well founded,
and no one will be readier than he to
accept the result, whether favorable or
not, of free, fair and unbiassed discus-
sion.
"Motters" quoted the humorist Hood

relative to the "rarity of charity"; and
gave a striking and amusing proof in
his own person of the truth enunciated,
for he very uncharitably characterizes
the views of his opponent as uncharita-
ble and unjust, while he confessedly
makes no effort to refute them. He
doubtless refers to the statement that
the charges of the E. R. R. are exor-
bitant. Patrons of the road have pro-
tested against the charges as exorbi-
tant. The name of the best patron in
this neighborhood was given in proof,
tho it was unnecessary, as the fact
was a commonplace. The passenger
rate on the E. R. R. is almost twice
that of the W. M. or five cents a mile.
No injustice or uncharity is done in
making this statement.
"Motters" himself avers that the E.

R. R. could not exist without such high
rates. But why does he indignantly
find fault with us for supporting a new
road, which on account of its greater
extension, is already pledged to lower
rates? Why does he—and others—en-
deavor to discredit the financial stand-
ing of the W. F. & G. R. R., and yet
in the same breath try to persuade its
Directors to build, without funds, or
with funds subscribed by a gullible
public, to Rocky Ridge and from Em-,
mitsburg to Gettysburg.
Motters has written two letters in

the first of which as he himself states,
he made no efforts to argue the case ;
of the second, the same may be affirm-
ed, as THE CHRONICLE, in his view, had
already exhausted the matter.
Motters writes: "I did not answer the

arguments he claims to have made, be-
cause they were more ably answered
than I could have done, by the EMMITS-
BURG CHRONICLE." In what issue of
THE CHRONICLE were these arguments
answered? They were submitted by
the writer under date Febr. 7 and Mot-
ters wrote his first communication un-
der date Febr. 14. Could THE CHRONI-
CLE answer the arguments of the un-
dersigned before these were presented?
"Motters" leaves the reader to infer
that while he was indulging in uncalled-
for personalties on Febr. 14, THE
CHRONICLE was answering the argu-
ments. The conclusion remains that
his remarks were confined either to
personalties or to other subjects not
involved. For reasons that are now ob-
vious to all, the undersigned will enter
into no further discussion with "Mot-
ters" or any other ambushed corres-
pondent. REV. G. H. TRAGESSER.

Mount St. Mary's.

HELD FOR GRAND JURY.

William Long Gives Bail to Report

Next September on Serious Charge.

—William T. Eyler and Joseph
Long Go On His Bond.

On Monday morning William Long,
who had been arrested on the charge
of having committed a criminal assault
on Annie Wetzel, laundress at Hotel
Spangler, on Friday evening on the
mountain road near the lane that leads
to Mr. Jacob Hoke's dwelling, was
given a hearing before Justice Stokes,
who held him in $300 bail to appear be-
fore the grand jury on September 7th
next, to answer the serious charge
above mentioned. Messrs. William T.
Eyler and Joseph Long gave bond for
his appearance.

Mr. Dillar and the Fairfield News.

According to THE CHRONICLE'S Fair:
field correspondent Mr. Dillar will
shortly establish a newspaper
in that place to be called the Fairfield
News. If this rumor is true THE
CHRONICLE extends its best wishes to
the new enterprise.

Mr. Myers Has Moved to Baltimore
John N. Stickell, of Waynesboro, has

been appointed assistant postmaster at
Pen-Mar. Harry H. Myers, the post-
master, has secured a position with a
mercantile house in Baltimore.

DIED.

Regular death notices published one time free
of charge. Obituary poetry and resolutions
charged for at the rate of five cents a line.

ANDREW.—On Thursday, Feb. 27,
1908, the infant son of of Mr. and Mrs.
George Andrew, of Hampton Valley.
The funeral service was held on Satur-
day, Rev. Mr. Kenneth M. Craig offici-
ting. The interment was made in Moun-
tain View Cemetery.

144-and a34 eSltd/ Kir

717. ;40, C
Mail, Telegraph or Phone Orders executed imme-
diately. Flowers and Designs for Weddings,
Funerals, Receptions and all other occasions.

COMMENCEMENT BOUQUETS.

ARE YOU GOING TO HAVE SALE?
Don't put it off till the last minute to

arrange for dates. I have engage-
ments up until the middle of March,
but I can accommodate you if you book
your date soon. Orders left at THE
CHRONICLE OFFICE will receive prompt
attention.

Wm. P. EYLER, Auctioneer,
Emmitsburg, Route No. 1.

nov. lst-tf.

Read the "Paragraph News" in the
CHRONICLE and keep abreast of the
times.

GIFT PROBLEM SOLVED,
Send your friend fifty-two copies
of The Emmitsburg Chronicle.
A year's subscription will do it,
and the cost is only

$1.00.

Proper
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Printing
ntt3o-o*0000c-,-:Doo*io,occoc-coccmczoti

F you desire Fine Printing at a moder-

ate cost, the kind of printing that re-

quires good taste and nicety of judg-

ment, have all your work done by

The Chronicle Press

IT Modern Equipment and

New Type Throughout

Business and Society Stationery, Wedding Invitations,

Wedding Announcements, Visiting Cards, Opening

Cards, Menus, Programmes and Folders for

all occasions

Printed in the Most Approved Style

Sale Bills and Sale Cards
With Appropriate Cuts

Book and Pamphlet Work

Engraving, Lithographing,

Embossing

Ruling and Binding

The Chronicle Press,
Emmitsburg, Maryland.
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4,1Estimates Furnished on Short Notice Free of Charge.

TALL WORK GUARANTEED.

Colorado Building,

14th & G Streets,

SIDNEY WEST

Shirt=Maker,

Men's Wear,

Hatter..

WASHINGTON, D. C.

'Nail Orders Receive Prompt Attention.
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AN EXCELLENT PERFORMANCE.

Purcell Lyceum of Mt. St. Mary's Col-

lege Presents "College Chums."

Orchestra Under Prof. Braun

Delights Its Supporters and

The Audience.

On Wednesday evening, February 26,

the members of the Purcell Lyceum,

of Mount St. Mary's College, presented

"College Chums," a comedy in three

acts, by Anthony Wills. The plot is

chiefly centered around three charac-

ters—Howard Thorne, known as the Bul-

ly, to whom Paul Dismore owes a heavy

gambling debt, persuades his debtor to

steal a large sum of money belonging

to the athletic association, from Clif-

ford Paige's room. The theft is exe-

cuted, and circumstances point to the

guilt of Wallace Findlay, who is in love

with Grace Dismore, Paul's sister. The

day of the Clinton-Richardgon football

game arrives, and the thought that his

college, through the abscence of Find-

lay, who has been debarred from ath-

letics, will lose the game forces Dis-

more to confess his dealings with Thorne

and the stealing of the money. Thorne

is expelled, Findlay's work wins the

game for Clinton, and likewise wins

Grace Dismore. Paul is admonished

and forgiven, and all ends happily.

The cast was so evenly balanced, and

each member performed so creditably

that it would be unfair to single out

any special members for particular

mention. We must of necessity brief-

ly refer to the work of each individual.

Cletus Keating, who essayed the diffi-

cult role of Thorne, the Bully,performed

his part in an exceptionally brilliant

manner. Ease and naturalness charac-

terized the work of Thos. Burke, as

Paul Dismore. Joseph Kenna, as Wal-

lace Findlay, gave evidence of possess-

ing great histrionic ability. Although

suffering from a severe cold, Thos.

Roche, in the character of Clifford Paige,

did remarkably well, and made an ideal

hustling college man. The part of Ar-

thur Kingsburg, the Captain of the
Football Team, was gallantly perform-

ed by John Quirk. Much of the even-

ings applause was meeted out to John

Victory and Jos. O'Brien, who, as vet-

terans of the Civil War, made the hit

.of the evening. The dramatic and or-

atorical powers of Mr. Victory were

.above criticism. His account of the

'battle of Chickamauga was invested with

graceful and appealing tenderness.

The fun'of the evening devolved upon

Aloysius Costello, as Alec, a colored at-

tendant, and Jack McLaughlin, a

German Count. These two inimicable

laugh producers took the hall by storm,

and occasioned repeated curtain calls.
Salaried female stars need never be im-

ported as long as John Gloninger, Edward
Corkery and Joseph Farrell remain
among us. From henceforth Johnnie

may be considered as a mountain-popu-
lar favorite. The artistic female im-

personations of Edward and Joseph
would evoke the plaudits of even a Bos-
ton girl. Messrs. Burke, Corkery,
'Farrell and McLaughlin rendered the
:popular songs.

Our estimate of the play would in-
deed be incomplete were we not to men-
tion the excellent rendition by the col-
lege orchestra of such masters as Wag-
ner, Tobain, Lehar, and Albert. It is
doubtful itself was heard with greater
attention, or received more genuine
:and appreciative applause than did the
work of the orchestra. Too much cre-
dit cannot be given Professor Fred. A.
Braun, under whose able instruction
the orchestra has advanced beyond the
amateur stage, and is now the equal of
many so-called professional orchestras.
At the conclusion of the play the

Very Rev. Dr. Flynn addressed the as-
semblage and took occasion to thank
the members of the Lyceum for the en-
joyable entertainment afforded the
college.

_THERMOMETRIC READINGS.

'Taken every week day from THE
CHRONICLE Standard Thermometer.

8 A. M.
Friday
Saturday
Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
,Friday

30
37
40
30
30
39

12M. 4 P. M.
- 28 30
40
39
41
37
42

46
42
43
41
44

Readings for the week beginning
March. 1, 1907:

8 A. M.
Friday
Saturday
Monday
Tuesday
Wednesday
Thursday
Friday

36
24
32
26
24
32

12 M. 4. P.M.
36 36
50
34
40
31
29

46
36
44
35
38

Officers Elected.

The Mt. St. Mary's Catholic Benevolent
Association elected the following of-
ficers: President, Geo. Althoff; vice-
President,John Althoff; treasurer, Geo.
Keepers; secretary, Chas, Eckenrode;
ass't secretary, Edw. Rosensteel; ser-
geant- at arms, John Shorb, board of
directors, John A. Peddicord, Geo. I.
Wagner,aGeo. V. Lingg; sick visiting
committee, John F. Kelly, Henry Fav-
orite. John Shorb, Harry Hopp, D. H.
Wetzel.

SPLENDID ENTERTAINMENT. ASK FOR CHARTER AMENDMENT.

The Emmitsburg Dramatic Club Assist- W. F. & G. R. R. Directors Defer Ac-

ed by the Misses Lansinger and Mr. tion on the Route Question. —Want

Thomas Lansinger Delight

Large Audiences.

The Emmitsburg Dramatic Club in
refined minstrelsy made a decided hit
in the two performances given on Sat-
urday and Monday evenings. The
jokes were good and the songs and
choruses most pleasing. Messrs. Mc-
Greevy and Robert Kerrigan took the
honors. In addition to the minstrel
show Misses Theresa and Grace Lansing-
er and Mr. Thomas Lansinger began
the programme with a selection of so-
los, duettes and trios given in their
usual pleasing style. The selections
were very high class and Mr. Lansing-
er's solo, sung in the costume of a
•Spanish brigand, took the house by
storm. The new seats added greatly to
the comfort of the audience.

Professionals Break in Station At

. Rocky Ridge.

Sometime after nine o'clock, Wednes-
day, night, burglars entered the passen-
ger station at Rocky Ridge and stole
twenty-six cents in pennies. The
thieves, evidently professionals, got in-
to the building through a window. The
cash drawer contained the small sum
mentioned, this the burglars took with
them. When Mr. Renner, the station
master opened the office on Thursday
morning he found the supply drawer
and ticket case broken open and the
drawer lying on the floor. It is sup-
posed from the fact that nothing what-
ever was done to cover their tracks,
that the robbery was committed by
professionals. Had it not been for the
carefulness of Mr. Renner, the courteous
and efficient stationmaster, who never
leaves large sums of money in the
building, the thieves might have been
rewarded more for their trouble.

Miss Felix Surprised by Her Friends

On last Friday evening, February
28th, the many friends of Miss Nellie
Felix assemb'ed at the home of her
parents, where they treated her to a
most enjoyable surprise. The evening
was spent in playing cards and other
games and amusements. At a late
hour delicious refreshments were serv-
ed in abundance. Some time after
midnight the guests, after thanking.
Miss Felix for the very pleasant oc-
casion she had afforded them, departed
for their home.
The guests were: Mrs. Walter Zie-

gler; the Misses Anna, Bertha and
Mary Felix, Valerie Welty, Grace
Lansinger, Rose and Julia Tyson,
Stella Sweeney, Nellie Rowe, Lillian
Gelwicks, Joanna, and Lulu Kretzer,
Blanche Dukehart, May and Estella
Topper, Mary, Nora and Pauline McCar-
ren, Lillie and Lottie Hoke; Messrs.
James Adelsberger, Kielholtz Hoke,
George Eyster, Cecil and Cyril Rotering,
Robert and Ward Kerrigan.

Married Sixty Years.

Monday was the sixtieh anniversary
of the marriage of Mr. and Mrs. Hen-
ry Stokes. In speaking of this Mr.
Stokes said that March 2nd, sixty
years ago, while it was one of the hap-
piest in his calendar, was as far as the
weather was concerned, about as mean
a day as one could imagine. Rev. Dr.
Aughinbaugh, who had just accepted
the call of the Reformed congregation
in this place, performed the ceremony.
Mr. and Mrs. Stokes are both enjoying
the best of health and are as young in
spirit as the day they were married.
Dr. Aughinbaugh is also living, although
he has retired from active life.

Acknowledgement.

The undersigned desires through the
columns of THE CHRONICLE to return
his sincere thanks to his friends of all
creeds and denominations for their
sympathy and many acts of kindness
during his recent sickness. He also
wishes to commend in the highest terms
the excellent management of the Fred-
erick City Hospital as to the Superin-
tendent, physicians, nurses and the very
efficient head of the culinary depart-
ment whose faithful attention and skill
did so much for him.
t. EUGENE L. ROWE.

Resigned After Thirty-Two Years

Service As Treasurer.

Last month Dr. J. W. Downey, of
New Market. was presented with the
jewel of a "Past Grand" by Fidelity
Lodge No. 54, I. 0. 0. F. Dr. Downey
has been treasurer of the lodge for
thirty-two years and had just absolute-
ly declined re-election when the above
mentioned gift was tendered him by
the lodge.

APPRENTICES WANTED.

Wanted:—Two apprentice boys to
learn the printing trade. They must be
bright, willing and industrious. Apply
at THE CHRONICLE office. tf

Farmers! Come in and see my line of
Farm Machinery, and get one of the
oil cans I am giving away. L. M. Zist-
MERMAN. mar. 6-2t.

To Use Steam In Strezts of

Frederick.

At the meeting of the directors of
the W. F. & G. R. R., held yesterday in
Frederick the route question was under
discussion. Definite action was defer-
red. The directors however ordered
that application be made to the legisla-
ture for an amendment to the charter
to permit the building of the road by
way of Rocky Ridge or any route
North of Lewistown.
An application was handed the mayor

of Frederick praying for the right to
permanently use steam in the operation

of their road in the streets of that city.

Entertained a Few Friends.

(Contributed.)

On Friday evening of last week a
very enjoyable little party was enter-
tained at the home of Mr. Samuel
Fitez and family. The evening was
most pleasantly spent by all present.
At a late hour delicious refreshments
were served which were greatly enjoy-
ed. Those present were:
Mr. and Mrs. S. H. Fitez, Mr. Geo.

A. Ohler, Misses Rosa Troxell, Bessie
Clemson, Elizabeth Troxell, Edith Ohler,
Florence Welty, Edna, Mary and Vallie
Fitez; Messrs. Frank Toxell, Roy
Maxell, Harry and Charles Clutz, Edgar
Stansbury, Newell, Earl and Robert
Fitez.

An Enjoyable Surprise.

(Contributed.)

On Tuesday evening, March 3, Mr.
and Mrs. Ivan Riley were given a most
delightful surprise at their home near
town. The evening was spent in dan-
cing and playing games. At a late
hour refreshments were served after
which the many guests returned to
their home wishing Mr. and Mrs. Ril-
ey many more happy surprises. There
were over eighty guests present.

He is Three Score And Ten.

Mr. Paxton H. Riley, of Liberty
township, is now over three score and
ten years old, having passed his seven-
tieth birthday on the 23rd of last month.
Mr. Riley has filled many offices of
public trust in his township and enjoys
the esteem of all of his fellow citizens.
An active man even at the advanced age
which he has reached, Mr. Riley bids
fair to live for many years; at least
this is the hope of all who know him

Scared at an Automobile.

On Wednesday evening about 6.30,
the four horse team belonging to Mr.
David H. Guise scared at an automobile
on Frederick street near the residence
of Mr. Joseph Rosensteel and broke the
tongue of the wagon. The occu-
pants of the automobile stopped their
machine when they saw what was hap-
pening and on the request of Mr. Guise
showed him their license number.

Interesting and Instructive Demon-

tration.

Under the auspices of Mr. L. M. Zim-
merman several interesting and in-
structive demonstration, primarily to
show the necessity and utility of light-
ning rods, was given in several places
in town this week. The peculiar elec-
trical effects and the exact reproduc-
tion of a flash of lighting made the ex-
hibition very realistic.

SUPPER ! !

A Hot Chicken Supper will be served
at the Opera House on Friday, March
13, for the benefit of the Presbyterian
Church. Ice Cream, Cake, Home:made
Candy, etc. mar 6-2ts.

Election Supervisors.

Governor Crothers
Messrs. Samuel V.
Eisenhauer and John
ervisors of Election
county.

has reappointed
Dool, Joseph F.
W. Hurnm Sup-
for Frederick

Dramatic Club Entertained.

On Tuesday evening the Rev. Father.
Hayden gave a banquet to the Emmits-
burg Dramatic Club at St. Vincent's
House in honor of the recent success
scored by the club.

Mr. Eugene Rowe, who has been ill
for a long time, is once more able to be
out, and his friends have been very

much gratified to see him on the streets
again.

FOR SALE. —One Horse, one Run-
about, and a Sleigh. Also three Shoats,
will weigh about 40Ibs. each.

JAMES E. WELTY,
near Stony Branch School House,

mar 6-1t. Emmitsburg, Md.

Farmers! Have you ever seen a Deere
Gang Plow? Let me show you one the
next time you come to town. L. M.
ZIMMERMAN. mar. 6-2t.

Statistics relative to suicides in Prus-
sia during 1906 show that 7298 persons
5584 men and 1714 women ended their
own lives.

The Misses Troxell Entertain.

(Contributed.)

On Monday evening Miss Marion and
Elizabeth Troxell entertained a few
of their young friends. The evening
was pleasantly spent in various games
and other amusements. At midnight
all repaired to the dining room where
they were greeted by a table ladened
with all sorts of delicacies which were
greatly enjoyed by all. The guests
present were:
Mrs. James Troxell,Mr.and Mrs.Geo.

A. Ohler, The Misses Rosa and Maz-
zeppa Troxell, Edna, Mary and Vallie
Fitez, Edith and Mary Ohler, Bessie
Clemson, Florida, Marion and Elizabeth
Troxell. Messrs. Edgar Stansbury,
Roy Maxell, Newell Fitez and Frank
Troxell.

PUBLIC SALE.

Saturday, March 14th, 1908,

At 9 o'clock, A. M., positively, the undersigned
having rented his farm will sell at Public Sale
on the farm known as the Elbridge Krise
Farm, situated on the public road leading from
Howard Martin's Mill to the Plank road. 31/2 miles
Southeast of Emmitsburg, the following personal
property to wit: 12 HEAD OF HORSES, colts and
mules, Deck, a bay horse coming 6 years will work
anywhere hitched good driver; Bellmont, handsome
bay horse coming 6 years, will work anywhere
hitched; Joe, dark bay horse 10 years old will work
wherever hitched, elegant leader and fine driver;
Mag, bay mare, 11 years old, in foal, works any-
where hitched,elegant Brood mare and fine driver;
Tob, a bay horse 13 years old, works•any where
hitched; one pair mules, dark bays, 15 years old
will work anywhere hitched; Doll, a mare coming
3 years old. Dark Bay, has been handled; Nell, a
mare coming 3 years, dark bay has been handled;
Fan, a mare colt coming 2 years, an Iron Gray, her
sire was from a company horse; Hector, a light
bay horse colt coming 1 year; Bird, a black
mare colt coming 1 year; 39 HEAD OF DE-
HORNED CATTLE. 23 mulch cows, 14 will have
calves by day of sale, 5 are Fall cows, were fresh in
Fall, 4 will come in later in Spring; 5 bulls, one a
well-bred; Durham, the other well bred; 3 of these
bulls are large enough for service, the rest young
cattle. This herd are almost all fine bred Durham
carefully selected, also some Jersey stock. 20 head
of sheep, crossed with Oxford Downs, all with
lambs. 67 HEAD OF HOGS, 13 brood sows, of
which 2 are English Berkshires, entitled to be
registered, a Poland China sow with pig, two are
White Chester sows with pig,8 young sows all with
pig, crossed with Tamworth Boar, 5 boar hogs,
crossed with English Berkshire and Tamworth
Boar, the rest are shoats and pigs ranging from
30 to 60 lbs. 3 Farm wagons,one heavy road wagon,
Iron Axle, inch tread and bed capacity one
hundred Bushels; one Weber wagon for 4 horses,
31/2 inch skein; 1 two horse wagon, champion brok-
en axle, good as new, 2 inch tread and bed: 1 Mc-
Cormick Binder in good condition; 1 Osborn corn
harvester good as new; 2 mowers one McCormick
the other Champion. 2 grain drills, one a Missouri
in perfect sowing order, the others superior disk
used one season; one disk Harrow. 15 disks, used
one season. one McCormick Hay rake good as new
one Deer double row check corn planter, one wind
mill.2 threshing machines, 2 horse power, 3 double
row corn plows 1 walking plow, 3 walking iron
plows, 3 points to plow; single shovel plow, double
shovel plow, corn coverer, cutting box, one three
block roller good as new, one double corn sheller
hand or power; 1 chopping mill, star tripple gear:
1 sleigh good as new; 2 spring tooth Harrows, 1
lever other wooden frame; 2 pair of new hay car-
riages 1 pair 18 feet, other 20 feet; 4 Barshear_
plows. 2 Bissle, 1 Syracuse, 1 Princess; 3 thrr-
horse double trees, lot of 2-horse double trees, sin-
gle trees, 1 3-horse evener 3 2-horse spreaders, 1
fifth chain and spreader, log chains and other
chains, 2 pair breast chains, middle rings, 9 pipe
jockey sticks, scythe, fence grubber, bob sled,mat-
tock, 1 4-horse double tree, 1 new wheelbarrow,
picks, 5 scoop shovels, dirt shovels, forks, rakes.
hoes, sledge hammers 12 pounds, sleigh Bells.
sheep shears, maul and wedges, lot of rope and
pulleys lot of power iron and rodding,1 McCormick
sheaf carrier, 1 pair scales weigh from one to one
thousand pounds, good as new; one English wagon
bed for two horse wagon, one set of Blacksmith
tools of all descriptions, two screw plates and
thread cutters, 1 new vise; lot of carpenter
tools of all descriptions, augers, chisels, planes
of all kinds, work bench, two tool chests, iron
kettle, sausage grinder, and stuffer, meat bench,
lot of old iron, barrels, good broad axe, set of horse
shoeing tools, pointing axe, axes of all kinds,1 pair
ice hooks, cross-cut saw, lot of chicken coops, lot
of wire netting, some new—by the roll-1 jack
for power, 1 old homemade wagon, 1 double seated
surrey, in good condition; 1 double seated buggy,
good; 1 falling top buggy good as new; 1 old trot-
ting buggy 1 pole and yoke and straps,new, 2 sets
breechbands, 10 sets front gears. 1 double set of
harness, 2 sets single harness, halters, bridles,
collars, housing, 4-horse line, six-horse lead line,
3 lead rains, wagon saddle, 2 sets check lines, wag-
on whips. Household and kitchen furniture, one
Delevale Cream separator, in good condition; cook
stove, No. 8 Black Bazar, good as new; 1 kitchen
cupboard, 1 Barrel churn, 1 paddle churn, butter
worker, lot of chairs, settee, buckets, tubs. jars,
crocks, 2 clocks, meat and lard by the pound, po-
tatoes by the bushels, and many other articles not
mentioned.
Terms-All sums of $5 and under cash ;on all sums

above $5 a credit of ten months will 1. 2 given by
the purchasers giving their notes with approved
security and bearing interest from day of sale, no
property to be removed until the terms of sale are
complied with.

B. J. HOBBS.
Wm. T. Smith, auct.
Edwin F. Smith and 0. R. Koontz. clerks.

PUBLIC SALE.

The undersigned will sell at public sale at his
residence, one mile North of Emmitsburg, on the
Tract road leading from Emmitsburg to the Tract
School House.

On Tuesday, March 17, 1908,

at 10 o'clock. A. M., the following personal prop-
erty: 10 HEAD OF HORSES, consisting of one
brown horse, 7 years old, works wherever hitched,
good leader and driver, very quiet, fearless of
steam or trolleys and a good family horse; one
brown mare. 8 years old, works wherever hitched
and a good driver; 1 brown horse, 10 years old,
also a good worker and driver. These two horses
would make an excellent match team. 1 brown
mare and 1 bay'mare, coming 5 years old, fearless
of steam or automobiles, work well any place,
good leaders and drivers, hard to beat, both with
foal; 1 black mare, 9 years old, good worker and
driver: 1 black horse, rising 13 years, works well
anywhere hitched, a good, safe driver. These 2
horses make a fine match team for working or
driving; 1 bay horse, 10 years old, with white
points, good worker and pacer; 2 yearling colts,
one a blooded colt with white points. 18 HEAD
OF CATTLE, consisting of 11 milch cows, 3 will
be fresh in April, 3 in the Summer, the others in
the Fall, 4 heifers coming 2 years old, and 3 bulls,
2 about 6 months old, the other 2 years old, well
bred Durham, 50 HEAD OF HOGS. 12 sows, one
boar fit for service, the others are pigs and shoats,
the latter weighing from 60 to 70 pounds, 2 wagons
one a 3 or 4-horse Weber wagon, good as new, the
other a home-made wagon with new bed, 1 good
spring wagon, McCormick self-binder, in good or-
der, 1 McCormick mower, horse rake, 2 pairs hay
carriages, one 18 feet long, the other 19 feet long.
new, grain drill, in good order, 2 barshare plows,
1 a Syracuse, the other a Mountville plow, Spang-
ler corn planter, 1 double, 1 single and 2 triple
shovel plows, American corn plow. 2 springtooth
harrows, good as new, 1 spike harrow, double,
triple and single trees, wheelbarrow, lot of work-
ing harness, lot of old iron, and other articles not
mentioned.
All of the above cattle have been examined for

tuberculosis and can be removed anywhere.
Terms:—All sums of $5 and under, cash; on all

sums over $5 a credit of twelve months will be
given by the purchasers giving their notes
with approved security. No property to be re-
moved until the terms of sale are complied with.

MAURICE A. TOPPER.
W. T. Smith. Auct. -

POEMS:
BY KENNETH M. CRAIG

FOR SALE AT

HELMAN'S STORE,
PRICE $100 PER VOLUME

oct 18-tf
••••••••••••• 46. 

PUBLIC SALE.

On Tuesday, March 10, 1908,
The undersigned. intending' to quit farming,
will sell at public sale at his residence in Ham-
iltonban Township, 1,4" mile South of Fairfield,

the following personal property:
FOUR HEAD OF HORSES AND MULES, con-
sisting of 1 Bay Horse rising 7 years old, a good
off-side worker and a line driver; 1 Black Mare
rising 9 years old, will work anywhere hitched
and a good driver; 1 Brown Mare 12 years old, a
good off-side worker and a good driver with
foal to Kissinger's Black Percheron Horse. 1
Black Mule 12 years old; will work wherever
bitched and a No. I leader; NINETEEN HEAD
OF HORNED CATTLE, 8 Milch Caws, consisting
of two fine big Durham Cows which will be fresh
by day of sale one with her 4th, the other with
her 5th calf; 1 Yellow Cow will have her 4th calf
by day of sale; 1 Durham.Cow will be fresh by
day of sale with her 2nd calf; 1 Rrind le Cow car-
rying her 7th calf, will be fresh in .1 one; 1 Dur-
ham Cow carryiv her 3rd calf will be fresh in
May; 21ine young Durham Cows both carrying
thei2nd calve*will be fresh the latter part of
April. 4 yearling Steers, 3 yearling Heifers. 2 fat
Steers: I fat Durham Bull, FIFTEEN HEAP OF
HOGS, consisting of 4 tribe WItite Chester Brood
Sows, one will have pigs by day of sale, one will
farrow April 1, one April 10and one in May. One
Site Poland China Boar. 2 Yelirs: old, 10 Shoats,
one good FOUR-HORSE WAGON, an-I Bed, one
2-Horse Wagon and Bed. 1 Surrey, I Stickwagon.
1 Sled. 1 Basket Sleigh, 1 Cutter Sleigh, I McCOR-
MICK BINDER, in good running order. 1 Mc-
Cormick Mower good as new, 1 Missouri (Irian
Drill in good running order, 1 Stoddard Hay
Rake good as new, 2 Bench & Dromgoid Sulky
Corn Plows in good order, 2 good Plows, one a
Syracuse, the other an Oliver Chilled, 2 Corn
Planters, 2 Syracuse Lever Spring Harrows.
Land Roller, 1 Corn Fork. 1 Circular Saw. 1 l'ost
Bench and Auger, 1 set Tie Carriages, 1 •Cutting
Box, 1 Stable Hook, 1 Fanning Milli Corn Cov-
erer, Grain Cradle, 2 Log Chains, Fifth Chain,
Rough Lock, Cow and Breast Chains, Single.
Double and Triple Trees, Jockey Sticks, Middle-
rings, Forks, Rakes, Hoes. Shovels, Mattock.
Pick, Axes, Woodsaw, Cross Cut Saw, Hay knife.
Hay Fork, Shaving Horse, Saddler Horse, Grain
Sacks, Lot of old Iron, 2 sets Breechbands, 4 sets
Front Gears, 6 Bridles, 6 Collars, 6 Flynets, 2 sets
Single Harness. Wagon Saddle. 2 pair Check
Lines, two 4-Horse Lines. Halters, Hitching
Strap, Horseshoeing Tools, HOUSEHOLD FUR-
NITURE. I Cooking Stove, I Chunk Stove. 1
Iron Kettle. Milk Can, Ice Cream Freezer, Grav-
ity Cream Separator, Bedstead, Table. 5 Kitchen
Chairs, Apple butter by the crock, Vinegar by
the barrel, and many other articles not mention-
ed.
Terms: —A Credit of 8 months will be given on

all sums of and upward by persons giving
their notes with approved security all sums tin-
der 165 cash.
Sale to Commence at 10 o'clock. A. M., sharp.

when terms will be made known by

J. M. Caldwell, Auct C. II 11,1 RBAUGH,
D. R. Musseiman, Clerk.

Feb. 11.

PUBLIC SALE.

The undersigned intending to quit fanning,
1N ill sell at his residence on the Bernard Welty
farm, about one mile South of Emmitsburg. on
the Keysville road

On Wednesday, March 11th, 1908,
at 10 o'clock, A. M., the following personal prop-
erty: SEVEN HEAD OF HORSES AND MLLES,
No, 1, Bay Mare 13 years. good driver. works any
place hitched, fearless of steam, trolley or au-
tos; No. 2, Sorrel Mare 13 years, good driver,
works any place hitched; No. 3, Bay Mare com-
ing 5 years. with foal, works any place hitched;
Nos. 4 and 5, Pair Moles, Mares 8 years, good
leaders and workers, fearless of steam, trolley or
autos; No 6, Sorrel Colt Horse coming 3
years, broken; No. 7, Black Colt Horse coming 1
year. FIFTEEN HEAD OF CATTLE, consist-
ing of 9 head of milch cows, of wilier' 4 will be
fresh by day of sale, 5 Durhams, short horn, 1
Hereford, 1 Holstein, 2 Aiderneys, 1 fine Hol-
stein Bull, 2 years. weighs 1300 pounds. 1 thor-
oughbred Durham Buil. 1 year old, 5 head young
heifers, I will be fresh by day of sale. FOUR-
TEEN READ OF HOGS, consisting of 12 Shoats,
2 brood sows, will have pigs the last of March.
ONE OSBORNE BINDER good as new, McCor-
mich Mower, good as new, Deere Check Row
Corn Planter with 80 rods of chain, good as new;
Spangler Low Down Drill, good as new. Tiger
Horse Rake, Crouse Riding Corn Plow used but
one season, American Riding Corn Plow, 3 Bar
share Plows. 1 Vulcan Plow No, 13, used two sea-
sons, 1 Butcher & Gibbs 3-Horse Plow, 2-Horse
South Bend Barshare Plow, Double and Triple
Shovel Plows, Single Shovel Plow, 2 Springtooth
Harrows. 1 good as new, 17 teeth, Clod Roller,
FOUR OR SIX-HORSE WAGON 4 inch tread and
bed, 14 feet long, good as new, ONE 2-HORSE
WAGON and bed, 3 inch tread, 2 pairs Hay Car-
riages, twenty and sixteen feet long. Spring
Wagon, Trotting buggy, Falling Top Buggy.
Dirt Cart, Wheelbarrow, Hay Fork. 1 hundred
feet Inch Rope, -1 Pulleys. Forks of all kinds
Double, Single and Triple Trees. Jockey
Sticks, 8-Horse Horse Power, Threshing
Machine, Wind Mill, Cutting Box. Dromgold,
Bushel Basket, Half Bushel Measure,
l'otatoes by the Bushel, 2 Sets Breechbands, 4
Sets Lead Gears. 2 Sets Buggy Harness, 1 pair
Check Lines, Six-Horse Wagon Lines, Collars,
Bridles, Halters, 2 Log Chains, 2 Sets Breast
Chains, Fifth Chain, Stretchers, Scoop Shovel.
Dirt Shovels. Digging Irons, Pick, Mattock, Dung
Sled. Cross-Cut Saw. Mowing Scythe. Grain
Cradle. Grain Sacks, Grindstone, Sausage Grind-
er and Stuffer, Kettle Ring, Star Separator Can,
5-Gallon Churn, Good Vinegar Barrel and many
other articles too numerous to mention.
Terms:—All sums.under $5, cash; all over $5 a

credit of 11 months will be given by the pur-
chasers giving their notes with approved securi-
ty and bearing interest from day of sale. No
goods lobe removed until terms of sale have
been complied with.

W. T. Smith, Auct. N. I'. WELTY.
C. T. Zacharias,
Charles E. Gilielan. 

Clerks,

Feb. 14-Its.

PUBLIC SALE.

On Tuesday, March 17, 1908,
At 9 o'clock. A. M., the undersigned will sell at
public sale on the farm belonging to Elias F. Val-
entine, along the Monocacy river, about 1
mile north of Mumma's ford, three
miles northwest of Detour, two miles
Southeast of Motter's Station—there will be boats
at Sharrer's ford—the following personal prop-
erty: 12 HEAD OF HORSES, consisting of a
Bay Mare, 8 years old with foal, will work any-
where hitched and an extra good wagon lead-
er; one Black Mare, 6 years old, works anywhere
hitched, safe for any woman or child to drive; 1
brown mare, fi years old, works anywhere hitch-
ed; black mare, 4 years old, well broken to
work and drive; grey mare, 12 years old, works
anywhere hitched and is a good driver; brown
mare, 9 years old, works anywhere hitched and
a good leader and driver; bay horse, 8 years old,
works anywhere hitched and good driver; Roan
horse, 5 years old, good worker and driver; bay
horse, 14 years old, works anywhere hitched and
good saddle horse; black horse, 15 years old,
works anywhere hitched, good saddle horse;
black colt, 2 years old; bay colt, 2 years old,
bred from Circulator and a good show for speed.
29 HEAD OF CATTLE, consisting of 14 milch
cows, Swill be fresh by day of sale. three 2-year
old Durham bulls, two 2-year old heifers. Dur-
ham; 5 heifers, 1-year old, 5 yearling bulls; 13
SIIEEP will have lambs by day of sale. 25 HEAD
OF HOGS, consisting of 1 Brood Sow, will have
pigs by day of sale, the rest are shoats weighing
from 40 to 90 pounds. 3 Wagons, two Schuttler
Wagons,one a 4 or 6-horse,4 inch tire and 4 inch
skein in good order; one 3 or 4-horse,4 inch tire
3% skein good as new, 1 home-made 4-horse wag-
on, Spring wagon. Osborne Corn Harvester,
good as new, Champion binder in good running
order, 7% foot cut; 2 Deering Mowers, one a five
foot cut as good as new, the other a 4-foot cut;
horse rake, Vickman & Hoffman Grain Drill,
Check Row Tiger Corn Planter, 3 corn plows,
consisting of 2 riding plows and one South Bend
double walking plow as good as new, 5 double
shovel plows, 4 Barshear Plows, 1 solid comfort
riding plow, 2 Butcher-Gibbs, 1 South Bend; 2
Spring Tooth Harrows, 1 Syracuse, 1 Osborne;
new three-block clod roller, Chopping Mill, as
good as new, 2 sets of hay carriages, one 20-feet
long the other 18-feet long; 3 wagon beds, two
12-feet long, one 133/, feet; wheat fan, pair
breechbands, 7 sets of front gears, 9 collars, 9
bridles, 9 Halters, wagon Saddle, set of Check
lines, wagon and plow lines,Fly nets, single and
double trees, shovels,forks, log chains, cow
chains, No. 3 SharplessTabular Cream Separa-
tor, nearly new; Six-Gallon Churn, Potatoes
by the bushel, cook stove, coal stove, 2 bed-
steads and other articles not mentioned.
Terms:—All sums of $5 and under, cash; on all

sums above $5 a credit of 9 months will be given
by the purchasers given their notes with ap-
proved security and bearing interest from day
of sale. No property to be removed until the
terms of sale are complied with.

ERVIN F. VALENTINE.
J. T. Kolb, Auct.
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RELIEVES

0 INDIGESTION HEADACHE 0

0 TRAIN FATIGUE, SEA 0

• SICKNESS 0

• SOLD EVERYWHERE 0
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—CALL ON—

GEO. T. EYSTER.
--AND —

See biq stock o'

Key & Stvm-Windiq

NV

BUSINESS LOCAL.

HAVE your Watches, Clocks and Jew-
elry repaired by George T. Eyster who
warrants the same and has always on
hand a large stock of watches, clocks,
jewelry and silverware.

LOOK AT THIS AO
AND CALL AND SEE

OUR SPRING LINE OF

Stoves and Ranges.

J. M. Adelsberger & Son
• feb 23-ly

SALE REGISTER.

March 7, at 10 A. M  M X. Fisher will sell at
Motter's Station, live stock and farming im-
plements.

March 7. at 12M., Mrs. Hessie B. McN. Annan,
Administratrix. will sell at her residence in
Emmitsburg. A lot of personal property. H.
F. Maxell, Auct,

March 10, at ln A. M., Samuel Fitez. 3 miles
Southeast of Emmitsburg, on the Bruceville
road, Live Stock and Farming Implements.

Starch 10. at 10 A. M.. C. B. Harbaugh, in Hamil-
tonban township. Pa., L. mile South of Fair-
field, Horses, Cattle. Farming Implements and
Household goods. J. M. Caldwell. Auct.

March 10, at 10 A. M., J. P. Martin, on the Court-
ney Harbaugh farm on road leading from Deer-
field to Sabillasville, Horses, Cattle, Farming
Implements and Household goods. Win. P.
Eyler, Auct,

March 11. at 10 A. M., Norman P. Welty, on the
Bruceville road, 13. miles Southeast of Em-
mitsburg. Live Stock. Farming Implements
and Household Property.

March 14, at 9. A. M., Bernard J. Hobbs, on the
Krise farm, 3334. miles Southeast of Emmitsburg,
Live Stock and Farming Implements.

Starch 16 at 12. M, John T. Ohler, will sell at his
residence 3 miles Southeast of Emmitsburg,
Cattle, Farming Implements, etc.

March 17. at 10 A, M., Maurice A. Topper will
sell at his residence. 1 mile North of' Emmits-
burg, on the Tract road, horses, cattle, farm-
ing implements. etc. W. T. Smith, Auct.

March 17. at 9 A. M., Ervin Valentine, Live
Stock and Farming Implements.

March 18, at 12M., John Shank, at his residence,
2 miles East of Graceham. on road leading to
Emmitsburg, horses, cattle and farming im-
plements, John Kelley, Auct.

March 19, Thomas Wastler.
March 25, J. Stewart Annan.

March 28, at I P. M., Henry Lingg. on the Dry
Bridge road, 1," mile off the old Frederick
road, and about 2 miles from Emmitsburg,
Live Stock and Farming Implements.

PUBLIC SALE.

The undersigned, intending to quit farming.
will sell at public sale at his residence on the
Courtney Harbaugh farm, on the road leading
from Deerfield to Sabillasville, one mile South of
the latter place,

On Tuesday, March 10th, 1908.
at 10 o'clock, A. M., the following personal prop-
erty: 7 HEAD OF HORSES AND MULES 1 Sor-
rel Mare, 17 years old; 1 Sorrel Mare, 13 years old,
with foal; black horse. 7 years old; gray mare, 13
years old, gray colt, with foal, 3 years old; 1 pair
of mules, one 3 and the other 4 years old. 16 HEAD
OF CATTLE consisting of 11 head of milch cows,
one will be fresh by day of sale. 3 heifers will be
fresh this Spring, 2 stock bulls. 21 HEAD OF
HOGS, 3 I. 0. C. Sows, all carrying pigs, 2 black
sows, one will have pigs by day of sale, 1 thorough-
bred boar,15 head of shoats. 10 HEAD OF SHEEP
one 7 foot cut McCormick binder, McCormick
mower, hay Tedder. good Buckeye grain drill
Deering corn planter, with 100 rods of chain, rid-
ing corn plow, riding or walking corn plow,3-horse
Syracuse plow, 3-horse Rolland Chilled plow,
Hill Side Syracuse plow. 2 double shovel
plows, one 1-horse Spring corn cultivator,
3 spring harrows, one 3 block roller, bug-
gy, surrey, one Dayton wagon, 2 pair hay
carriages, lime bed, wheat fan, rolling screen. one
5-horse Shettler wagon, one 4-horse Low Western
wagon, 4 Skeps of Bees, 3 sets Crupper gears, 2
sets breechband, set of double harness, colliers,
bridles, cow chains,good riding saddle, home made.
good wagon saddle, hand cider mill, buggy spread,
corn sheller, wood saw and frame, 12 tons of good
hay, single trees, double trees, forks, 1 dry house,
wash machine, 10 window shades.1 bed and spring'
mattress, 3 stands, 5 chairs, 2 Rockers, 3 barrels
vinegar. 1 No. 3 Tubular cream Separator, good as
new, 1 churn stand, Iron Kettle, sausage stuffer
and lard press combined, 2 sausage grinders,
meat bench, 18 yards good matting, sofa,20 bushels
of Potatoes, lot of Bacon and lard, and pudding by
the crock, and many other articles not mentioned.
Terms:—All sums of $5 and under, cash; on all

sums above $5a credit of 10 months will be given
by the purchasers giving their notes with approv-
ed security. No property to be removed until the
terms of sale are complied with. ,

JAMES P. MARTIN.
Wu. P. EYLER, Auct.
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STATE FORESTS.

(Continued from page I.)

the owner the date of the examination,

so that the owner (or his agent) may

be present. Together they go over the

woods making a careful examination.

This usually takes but a few hours.

The owner is consulted as to the object

of the management, whether for fuel,

fence posts, poles, ties, saw-logs, wind-

breaks, soil protection, etc., or a com-

bination of these, and then the Forest•-

er draws up a plan that will not only

meet the requirements of the owner,

but also meet the needs of forest im-

provement. This plan is discussed on

the ground, and definitely decided upon

before leaving the woods.
Plans for tree planting are made un-

der the same arrangements after exam-

ining the land where planting is pro-

posed. In such cases, the exami-

nation is made with a view of determin-

ing what species are most suitable, and

he manner of doing the planting. The

owner is under no obligation to put the

plan in operation, and is free to accept

or reject the advice offered. It is ex-

pected, however, that he will carry out

in good faith the recommendations of the

Forester, and report progress from

time to time as may be requested.

There is no charge for the services of

the Forester, the only charge being his

travelling expenses from Baltimore, and

return. In case more than one exami-

nation can be made on the same trip,

the expenses are divided among the ap-

plicants.
It will be seen that forestry is intens-

ly practical, and that it should have a

recognized place in farm management.

The State Forester has visited all parts

of the State, and made many. examina-

tions and a few planting plans. Every-

where he sees the need of systematic

management, and the possibilities

of greatly increased forest yields. The

best way to introduce better forest

management throughout the State is to

have object lessons in every neighbor-

hood, to show what can be accomplish-

ed. It is for this purpose that the offer

of assistance is made. Correspondence

is invited. Address all inquiries to the

State Forester, Johns Hopkins Univer-

sity, Baltimore, Maryland.

CHINA'S WAIL

(Continued from page 1.)

in their old design of partitioning the

Chinese Empire. Of course our rela-

tions with Japan are nominally friendly

just now. But the situation calls for a

speedy show-down, and one side or the

other will have to give in. There is no

hesitancy in saying that the situation is

much more favorable for the United
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GET .A MOVE ON.

"My friends, don't waste your time in
fretting all the livelong day,

And do not worry constantly if things
don't come your way,

But follow the example of successful
men and wise

And do as they've been doing—get a

move on—ADVERTISE !" tf

DOES THIS MEAN YOU?

"It would be a foolish man indeed

who would cut off his fire insurance

wheri a conflagration loomed upon the

horizon, or who considered canceling

his life insurance when his health was
poor. For exactly the same reason no
wise business man will long consider

cutting off his business insurance—

whichi s advertising—simply because

there is a little temporary tightening

up of things financial." tf

Come and Hear The
States then it would be were the battle- d
ship squadron not in the Pacific. In

fact the presence of the squadron on

08 m •
the Pacific Coast may turn the scale

in the direction of acquiesence by Ja-

pan in any demands that the United

States may make regarding Manchuria.

STATE JOURNAL

Paragraphs of Maryland

News for Hasty Reading

A jury in the circuit court of this

county awarded John B. Martin, of

Clearspring, a verdict for $3,254 dam-

ages against the Western Maryland

Railroad Company. Mr. Martin is the

owner of a farm at Big Spring Station,

I on the Western Maryland Railroad, be-
tween Hagerstown and Cherry Run,

and claimed that his buildings and land

were greatly damaged as the result of
the railroad's action in filing up a gap

formerly crossed by a trestle, causing
a dam to form.
He sued for $10,000 damages, and

the :case was removed from Hag-
erstown.I.The trial lasted four days.

After the announcement of the verdict
counsel for the railroad company made
a motion for a new trial.

A bill is being prepared and will be

introduced in the legislature to secure

a right for the Washington and Berk-

ley Bridge Company to erect a con-

crete bridge across the Potomac River

at Williamsport. The bridge is esti-

mated to cost about $123,000. Plans

for the bridge have been adopted.

Over half of the funds necessary to

build the bridge have been subscribed

by residents of Washington and Berke-

ley counties. The bridge company has

entered into an agreement with the

Western Maryland Railroad Company

to build over the railroad tracks.

Dr. Ira J. McCurdy, health officer

of Frederick, in his annual report show

the number of deaths for 1907 to be

230, with 122 births. Six of those who

died were more than 90 years old and

35 between the ages of 80 and 90.

Forty-six children under a year old

died. -

Dr. McCurdy said the large mortality

of children under one year was due to

bad sanitary conditions, for which sur-

face sewerage and no law to regulate

the supply of milk is responsible.

The report of the coal trade in the

Cumberland and George's Creek field

for 1907, just issued, shows it to have

been the banner year.
The report covers a range of 66 years

from 1842, when 1,708 tons of coal

were shipped. During 1907, 7,360,336

tons were mined and shipped. Since

the opening of the region 160,038,392,

tons of coal have been mined. The

coal production last year shows a net

increase of 172,299 tons.
In the campaign to raise funds for

building the link of the Washington

Frederick and Gettysburg Railway,

which will connect Frederick with the

national capital women are to be

enlisted as solicitors of stock sub-

scriptions. The promoters of this en-

terprise state that they have positive

assurances that if $100,000 is raised in

stock subscriptions a syndicate of

capitalists will finance the project and

Now that the battleships are safe in the the railway will be built. So far they

Pacific, there is less and less pretense have secured in the section of Mont-

on the part of the Navy Department gomery county through which the rail-

that their voyage is merely a practice way will run subscriptions to the

cruise. It is almost frankly admitted amount of $40,000, and shortly solicit-

that their going has been in the nature ing will be commeneed in Frederick

of a precautionary measure, and it

luckily was a precaution taken so far in

advance that it could not reasonably be

construed into a hostile act. There

are enthusiastic third termers who go

even farther than this. They declare

that the relations of Japan and this

country will lead to the renomination

of the President with his consent or

without. They argue in this wise, that

about convention time, when the war

ships will have reached San Francisco,a

craftily engineered war scare will be

enough to stampede the Republican

convention into the nomination of

Roosevelt. And if the scare can be

made real looking enough, there would

be little doubt about his accepting.

Of course this is only gossip, but the

mere fact that it is talked by
men shows that it is within the

of possibility.
It has been decided that the battle-

ship fleet shall not visit Japan even if

it gets that far on its voyage around

the world, but there is another expedi-

tion planned that will make a show of

American naval force in Chinese waters.

Several of the river gunboats, built es-

pecially for duty on the Chinese station,

have been assigned to take minister
Rockhill, the American minister to
China, on a visit to two of the Chinese
viceroys in the interior. The minister
will be taken on one of the warships

and he will be escorted by the most
formidable flotillas that has ever ascend-

ed a Chinese river. There is really no
particularly urgent call for the minis-
ter to visit the interior just now. The
visit is entirely one of amity and court-
esy. But Secretary Taft coined a
erase that fits the Chinese character
admirably. He says that "the Orients
thinks chiefly with his eye." This is
strickingly true, and the presence of
American warships in China will have
an immense effect on the Chinese and
incidently on the Japanese as well. It
must be understood however that the
Japanese has gone almost beyond the

serious
bounds

point of being impressed by mere out-
ward show.
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FOR YOUNG LADIES.

WITH PRIMARY DEPARTMENT.

PUPILS UNDER TEN YEARS OF AGE

NOT RECEIVED.
This Institution, beautifully
situated in a healthful loca-
tion in sight of the Blue
Ridge Mountains, is easily
reached by Western Mary-
land Railroad from Balti-
more.
Extensive grounds afford
ample advantages for out-
door exercise, the surround-
ings are attractive and pic-
turesque. The Curriculum
thorough and comprehen-
sive, embraces all branches
necessary for a refined edu-
cation.
For particulars address :

SISTER SUPERIOR,

ST. JOSEPH'S ACADEMY,

EMMITSBURG, -

6-14-ti

NOW ON SALE.

March Records.
A good selection always on hand.

E. El ZIMMUMN
DEALER IN WELL MADE FURNITURE.
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ST. JOSEPH'S ACADEMY t
AND COLLEGE

MARYLAND.

county.
Miss Bessie Maulsby McLean, a

daughter of Mrs. Donald R. McLean, a

native of Frederick, Md., and presi-

dent general of the Society of the

Daughters of the American Revolution

wasj married to Lieutenant Dallam,

a member of the Twentieth Cavalry,

U. S. A. and a graduate of West Point

of 1905, in New York on Tuesday.

Samuel McCreery, the oldest native

citizen now living in Hagerstown, be-

ing in his ninety-first year, and Mrs.

Bernice A. Lambert, a trained nurse,

were married Tuesday evening.

If the people of Prince George's

county will allow the county seat to

be moved from Upper Marlboro to

Buena Vista, Col. A. E. Randall,

president of the United States

Realty Company will erect the court

house free of charge. This offer of

Col. Randall will in all likelyhood not be

considered.

By a unanimous vote the House of

Delegates on Wednesday morning

adopted a resolution reaffirming its

confidence in the integrity and fairness

of the Temperance Committee and its

chairman. This action was called

forth by the declaration of William H.

Anderson, representing the Anti-Sa-

loon League, which intimated that

there had been some bartering with the

committee or its chairman. Mr. An-

derson and his methods were denoun-

ced in very certain language in the

debate.
The Washington County School Com-

missioners, upon solicitation of many

parents, have decided to divide the

primary and first-grade pupils in the

Hagerstown schools, one-half of whom

are to attend school in the forenoon

and the other half in the afternoon.

This action was taked on the theory

that a whole day in school is too long

for children between 6 and 8 years.

Discretion is better than eloquence.

THEN AND NOW COMPARED

Reminiscence of Mr. Studley on His

Seventy-First Birthday.—Some

Radical Changes During his Time.

Mr. Frederick Shulley was in a rem-

iniscent mood on his seventy-first birth-

day, the twenty-first of February. This
old and respected citizen of Fairfield

said: "I remember distinctly when
binders were unknown and sickles
were used in the harvesting of wheat.
The first improvement on this old me-

thod came with the introduction of
cradles. For years I swung a cradle. I
have a personal knowledge also with
the development of the mower. In
those days instead of threshing out the
grain by machinery it was tramped out
by horses. About every two weeks the

farmers would haul their wheat and
flour to Baltimore bring on their return

trip store goods; there were no railroads
then. In my youth it was a common
sight to see ten or fifteen men mowing
in one field. Times are different now,

why, in my younger days when whis-
key sold for twenty or twenty-five
cents a gallon it was taken to the har-
vest field. Yes indeed the times are
different—then they would not harvest
without it—now they could not harvest
with it. It is not so many years ago
that about every third farmer was a
distiller and a good deal of the product
was marketed in Baltimore.
There have been some radical changes

in housekeeping in the last fifty years.
Aside from the preserving of quinces
there were no canned goods put up.

CHRONICLES OF EM-
MITSBURG.

(Continued from page 1.)

master, William Stone, who turned the
tables on us once when we were trying
to play a joke on him. It was the
custom on the last day of school before
the Christmas holidays, for the teacher
to give the boys a treat—an apple and
a piece of gingerbread to each boy.
Well, on this day we barred teache out,
as we called it. We barred the door

TO THINK OF FURNITURE

IS TO THINK OF CARTY'S.

FACTS ABOUT CARTY'S

"CAFURST" FELT MATTRESS"

Most Mattresses are simply cotton;
CARTY'S "CAFURST" FELT is high-
est grade of felt.

All mattresses to the eye are the same,
on the inside and nailed the windows that can't be helped, so ask for •

fast. Presently along comes teacher CARTY'S "CAFURST."

and wanted in. We told him he could  

stay out. 'I'll see about that,' says he, You can pay more for others, but you

so he climbed up on the roof and stopped
the chimney. We had a big fire on the
hearth and presently the room began
to fill with smoke. We coughed and
sneezed and gasped for breath. The
door and windows were nailed so fast

that before we could get them open we
were almost suffocated." Call, write or phone us and we will tell'
"What did the teacher do to you," you all about them.

enquired the reporter anxiously. "Noth-
ing. He just said, 'boys, I guess I'll

have to treat you anyhow.'
(To be continued.)

can't get your money's worth.

When you buy CARTY'S CAFURST'
FELT you pay for quality, nothing else.

An ideal gift for Xmas. Price $15.00,
delivered to your station.

"CITIZENS OF NO MEAN CITY."

The Thanksgiving address, "Citizens
of No Mean City," by Harry T. Domer,

A. M., published in pamphlet form by

the Lutheran Publication Society, can-
not fail to command the attention of a

CARTY'S FURNITURE STORE

Oct. 11-1y.

1

48-52 Patrick St. East,
Frederick,

Md.

DIRECTORY FOR FREDERICK COUNTY,

large number of readers. It is well Circuit Court.

conceived, finely wrought out, and the
language is graphic and descriptive.

HoCnh Associateije faJniedsgjidA.Geesn.—dnle•iro,Noln•no.r. johhinngtcon.
'Metter and

Every thing was dried; now it's all The writer at the outset touches on the State's Attorney—Arthur D. Willard,
Clerk of the Court—Dr. Samuel T. Haffner.

jarred or cannee. Mush and milk was a heroic struggles of the Baltimoreans to

sure meal for supper.
Then in tilling the soil for wheat sow-

ing, manure was hauled on oats stubble,
the land was plowed, left awhile,
stirred with a plow, sowed by hand,
harrowed about twice and that is all
the covering the grain received. Now
it is different; it must be harrowed
three or four times, rolled and then
harrowed.

The . House Committee on Corpora-
tions has given a hearing to the advo-
cates and opponents of Delegate Ke-
fauver's bill to require the Frederick
Gas and Electric Company to reduce
the price of gas to $1 per 1,000 feet
and the price of electricity to 10 cents
per kilowatt.

rebuild and remodel their city, goes ,

back to the Revolutionary uprising for

freedom and independence, passes

through the Civil War, and on to the

great movements by which we are sur-

rounded at the present hour. He shows

that the "Laymen's Movement," the
"Hague Tribunal," the "Anti-Saloon
League" and all the other forces at

work are but calls for a more intelli-

gent, a healthier, and a nobler citizen.

ship.
The booklet is a strong appeal to ev-

ery young man to be true to the mag-
nificent heritage handed down from our
forefathers. It might have been well

•
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dent; Col. L. Tiernan Brien, Dr. H. Boteler
Gross, J. Henry Stokes, Chas. W. Wright, Wil-
liam R. Young.
Health Officer—Dr. C. F. Goodell,

Emmitsburg District.
Notary Public—W. H. Troxell.
Justices of the Peace—Henry Stokes, Millard

F. Shuti, I. M. Fisher.

Constable—NV.
H. Ashbaugh.

School Trustees—M.F. Shu, Oscar D. Frailey.

if the writer had led us up to the city Town &theirs.

without foundations, and to the citizen- Burgess—T. E. Zimmerman; Commissioners,
H. M. Ashbaugh, J. H. Rosensteel. H. C. Harner,

ship that shall forever endure. This H. F. Shuff, J. D. Caldwell, Wm. Morrison.
Borough Constable—Wm. Dayv, alt.we had anticipated and expected.

PUBLIC SALE. Altogether the address is strong and

 OF  healthy and cannot fail to inspire the

reader toward all that is good and en-
Vehicles, Harness &TPoultry Supplies. during.

Saturday, March 21, 1908.
I will sell at Public Sale, at my place of business,

Taneytown, Md., the following goods:—
Vehicles.—One carload of up-to-date vehicles,
consisting of surries, buggies and runabouts.
These vehicles carry the manufacturers guarantee I
for one year. The workmanship is first-class, and
the styles consist of Arch and Drop axles, Long
Distance and Double Collar axles; Warner wheels,
plain and auto seats, steel and rubber tires. My
aim has been to buy such vehicles as will give sat-
isfaction, and meet competition. These jobs will
stand comparison with custom-made work. I will
have them set up and will be pleased to have the
public call and inspect them after March 1st.
Light Harness.-60 sets of light harness—
suitable for every demand. Light gentleman's
driving harness, with calfskin folds. Single strap
harness, surrey harness; heavy harness, suitable
for milk, delivery and butcher wagons, and double
harness. Made up in genuine rubber, imitation •
rubber, nickel, brass and X C trimmings. The
finest display of harness ever exhibited in Carroll
county. twill have these harness opened up
for inspection on March 12th.
Heavy Harness.-3-inch breechbands, 4-inch
front gears, 1 set heavy one-horse wagon harness,
4 wagon saddles, 4 and 6-horse team lines, halters,
bridles and hitching straps.
Strap Work.—All parts of harness will be sold
separately; harness saddles, hames and tugs,
traces, buggy bridles, shaft tugs, backing straps,
girths, line and many other accessories.
Poultry Supplies.—Several tons of crushed
Oyster shells in 100-lb. sacks; 6 second-hand brood-
ers, 50-chick capacity.

I Whips, Collars, etc.-150 buggy whips, reg-
ular price from 10c to $1.00. 15 Canopy and Sun
umbrellas for Runabouts and Spring wagons. 2,50

lDraft collars, all styles and prices; measure ycer
horses, and come prepared to get the size you
need—all sizes from 15 to 24 inch.
NOTICE.—All harness that has been left here

over 12 months, for repairs, will be sold, and the
purchase money retained for charges for repairs.
Sale to commence at 12 o'clock, M. A credit of 6

or 12 'months on sums of $10.00 and over, with in-
terest.

CHAS. E. H. SHRINER.
Wm.-T. SMITH, Auct.
E. A. SNADER & M. D. HESS, Clerks.

PUBLIC SALE.

The undersigned, intending to quit farming,
will sell at public sale at his residence, on the
Bruceville road, 3 miles Southeast of Emmit,-
burg, on the Dr.Annan farm near Maxell's Mill,

On Tuesday, March 10, 1908,
at 10 o'clock, A. M., the following personal prop-
erty, to wit: SIX HEAD OF HORSES AND
COLTS, as follows. one Brown Mare 7 years old
with foal, one Sorrel Mare 12 years old both good
leaders and will work anywhere hitched, one
Roan Horse 14 years old will work wherever
hitched and a good leader., 14 year-old Bay
Horse good worker, one 3 year-old Bay Colt well
broken to work .1 yearling Colt. SIXTEEN HEAD
OF CATTLE, 8 head of Mitch Cows, 2 will be
fresh in September 3 in October and 3 spring
Cows, 8 head of young Cattle, 4 Bulls 2 years old
in the Spring, 4 Ileifers2 years old and two year-
lings. 88 HEAD OF HOGS, consisting of 3 Brood
Sows all will have pigs by day of sale. 15 Shoats
will weigh over 100 pounds apiece. and 20 small-
er ones, 1 four inch BROAD TREAD WAGON,
13-Inch tread good as new. 1 good Wagon Bed,
2 pair Hay Carriages 1 nineteen ft. and 1 eight-
een ft.good as new, 1 good pair of Wood Ladders,
Sleigh, 1 riding Corn Plow, name Albright, 1
Deerer Check Row Corn Planter,1 Syracuse Har-
row 17 tooth, one 3-horse South Bend Barshare
Plow, 1 large Roller, 1 Single and 1 Double
Shovel plow, and 2 Three-Shovel Plows, 1 Grain
Critdle, 1 Mowing Scythe, 2 sets of Dung Boards,
Grindstone, Forks, 2 sets of Breechbands, 3 sets
of Front Gears, Collars, Bridles, 6-Horse Lead
Line, Halters, also HOUSEHOLD GOODS and
other articles too tedious to mention.
Terms of Sale—: A credit of 6 months will be

given on all sums of 810 and over by the pur-
chaser giving his, her or their notes with approv-
ed security and bearing interest from date of
sale. All sums under $10 the cash will be re-
quired, no property to be removed until the
terms of sale are complied with.

S. H. FITEZ.
W. T. Smith, Auct.
C. T. Zacharias and C. E. Gillelan, Clerks.

Feb. 14-4ts.

ORDER NISI ON SALES.

IN FREDERICK COUNTY, OR-
PHANS' COURT,

FEBRUARY TERM, 1908.

ORDERED, that the sale of the lea-se
hold estate of Ellen A. Brown, deceas-
ed, made by Alexander Yealey III, the
administrator of the said deceased, in
pursuance of the laws of Maryland,
vesting the Orphans' Court of said
State with the power to order the sale
of the leasehold estate, and this day
reported to this Court by the said Alex-
ander Yearly III, Administrator, be
ratified and confirmed, unless cause be
shown to the contrary on or before the
21st day of March next; provided a
copy of this order be inserted in some
weekly newspaper published in said
Frederick county, at least once a week
for three successive weeks, before the
21st day of March next.
The report states the amount of sales

to be $150.00.
Wm. H. PEARRE,
JOHN E. PHLEEGER,
GEO. H. WHITMORE,
Judges of the Orphans' Court.

True Copy Test :—
Wm. B. CUTSHALL,

Register of Wills for Frederick County.
feb 28-4ts.

THE

Emit House
Under New Management.

J.W.BREICHNER
PROPRIETOR.

Winter Boarders
TEN WARM ROOMS.

Special accommodations for

Commercial Men.
march 15-ly

enuRenEs.
Ev. Lutheran Church.

Pastor—Rev, Charles Reinewald. Service
every Sunday at 10.30, a. m. and 7 p. m. Wed-
nesday, lectures at 7.00 p.m. Sunday School at
9 a.m. •
Reformed Church of the Incarnation.
Pastor—Rev. A. H. Gluck. Services every

Sunday. at 10.30 a. m. and every other Sunday at •
7 .00p. m. Sunday School at 9.30 a. m. Midweek
service at 7.30 p. m. Catechetical class on Satur-
day afternoon at 2 o'clock.

Presbyterian Church.

Pastor—Rev. Kenneth M. Craig. Services
at 10.30 a. m. and 7.00 p. m. Wednesday even-
ing,Lecture and Prayer Meeting at 7.30 o'clock.
Sabbath School at 9,30 a. m.

St. Joseph's Catholic Church.

Pastor—Rev, J. 0, Hayden, C. M. First Mass,
7 a. m., second Mass, 10.00 a. m., Vespers 7, p. m.

Methodist Episcopal Church.

Pastor—Rev. R. Koontz. Services every
Sunday afternoon at 2.30 p.m. Epworth League
Devotional Service, 6.30 p. m. Sunday School
at 1.30 p. m.

SOCIETIES.

Emerald Beneficial Association.

Officers: President, Edwin Chrisrner, Vice- -
President, J. Edward Baker, Treasurer, P. F.
Burk et, Secretary, Chas. 0. Rosensteel. Branch
meets the fourth Sunday of each month in C. 0.
Rosen steel's house, East Main Street,
Mt. St. Mary's Catholic Benevolent

Association.

Rev. Geo. FL Tmgesser, Chaplain ; president.
Geo.Althoff ; vice president, John Althoff;
treasurer, George keepers; secretary, Chas.
E. Eekenrode.

Arthur Post, No. 41, D. A. R.
Commander, James B. Black; Senior Vice-

Commander, John H. Mentzer; Jr. Vice-Com-
mander, John Shank; Quartermaster, George
T. Gelwieks ; Surgion, A. Herring; Adjutant,
Samuel Gamble; Chaplain, Samuel McNair.
Officer of Day, George Eyster ; Officer of
Guard, John Reifsnider.

Vigilant Hose Company.

Meets the first Friday evening of each month
at Firemen's Hall. President. Chas. R. Hoke;
Vice-President, V. Sebold Secretary. C. B.
Ashbaugh. Treasurer, A. A. Homer;

RENO S. HARP,
ATTORNEY-AT-LAW.

FREDERICK, - - MARYLAND

No. 114 Qourt Street.
july 12-ly

Boom your home town by taking an
interest in your home paper. Get your
friends to subscribe.

PATENTS
PROCURED AND DEFENDED. tiendmodel,
drawingor pnoto. for expert seam and free report
Free advice, how to obtain patents, trade marks,

neU NZ: savesl . time,
"BuspYrigineshsta'dete.ire; itAhLWLaCshOi
money and often the latent.

Patent 
andcome 

touInfringementsat  Practice Exclusively.
Write 

o

623 Lath Street, app. United States Patent Ottice,
WASHINGTON. D. C.

CASN OW a`
Job printing of the proper sort is

done by the CHRONICLE PRESS. The
paper, the type, the style—all of these
are correct, and the prices are right
Test it.

IMPORTANT NOTICE.
The prices for Lots and Graves in MOUNTAIN VIEW CEMETERY are
as follows: Whole Lots 16x16 feet, $25; Half Lot, 16x8 feet, $14; Single
Graves, $6. All Lots or craves must be fully paid prior to an interment.
Apply to J. HENRY STOKES.One fact is worth one hundred analo-

gies. 4.111-.Mewerle.valemoalF.lina..41.4111anorirmane.liV.Mleaoff


